# **Poultry, Pigeons** & Eggs





2025 Competitions now open theshow.com.au/competitions

# Contents

2025 KEY DATES	4
HOW TO ENTER	4
ENTRY FEES (GST INCLUDED)	4
CLOSING DATE OF ENTRIES	4
MEMBERSHIP	4
CONTACT US	4
WITHDRAWALS	4
REFUNDS	4
TRANSFER	4
YOUR PRIVACY	5
ARRIVAL	5
PIGEONS AND POULTRY	5
EGGS	5
JUDGING DAYS	5
DEPARTURES	5
LONG DISTANCE EXHIBITORS' COLLECTION	5
LOCAL EXHIBITORS' DEPARTURES	6
RESTRICTION OF ENTRIES	6
DUTY OF CARE	6
PRIZES AND AWARDS	6
Cash and or Prize Cards	6
Sashes	7
Rosettes	7
PAYMENT OF PRIZE MONEY	7
PRIZE MONEY AND GST	7
IMPORTANT	8
GENERAL REGULATIONS	8
SPECIAL REGULATIONS	8
IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR EXHIBITORS	8
CARRYING BOXES	8
UNAUTHORISED REMOVAL	8
SOCIETY'S RESPONSIBILITY	8
PROTESTS	8
INFESTED, SICK OR INJURED EXHIBITS	8
JUNIOR CLASSES	8
SCHOOL CLASSES	9

RARE BREEDS	9
OWNERSHIP	9
DISPOSAL OF EGGS	9
COCKERELS, PULLETS	9
STANDARDS	9
WING-BANDS, LEG-BANDS (Poultry)	9
COOPS	9
ANY OTHER VARIETY	9
PHOTOGRAPHY	9
SALE OF EXHIBITS	9
POULTRY, PIGEON & EGG EXHIBITOR'S CODE OF CONDUCT	9
SPECIAL AWARDS	
STANDARD HEAVY BREEDS	11
HARD FEATHERED LARGE FOWL	
STANDARD LIGHT BREEDS	21
BANTAMS SOFT FEATHERED HEAVY BREEDS	25
BANTAMS SOFT FEATHERED LIGHT BREEDS	
BANTAMS HARD FEATHERED - SECTION 1	
BANTAMS HARD FEATHERED - SECTION 2	
BREEDING PENS	
JUNIOR CLASSES	43
SCHOOLS SECTION	46
SCHOOL EGG LAYING COMPETITION	
WATER FOWL	48
DUCKS - HEAVY BREEDS	
DUCKS - LIGHT BREEDS	51
DUCKS - BANTAM BREEDS	52
DUCKS	54
GEESE	55
FIELD AND GAME	55
PIGEONS	57
2025 FEATURE BREEDS	57
CORRECT RINGS	57
CAGES	57
SPECIAL AWARDS	57
SPECIAL GROUP AWARDS	57
UTILITY GROUP	58
POUTERS & CROPPERS GROUP	61

HOLLE CROPPER - 2025 FEATURE	63
HOMER GROUP	63
FRILLS GROUP	66
FLYING TUMBLERS GROUP	68
MODENA GROUP	71
ASIAN GROUP	74
TOY OR COLOUR PIGEON GROUP	77
EXHIBITION TUMBLER GROUP	80
FANCY CLASSES	84
JUNIOR CLASSES	85
SHOW PEN HOMERS	85
SHOW PEN HOMER CLASSES - 2025 FEATURE	85
RACING HOMERS	
EGGS	90
EGG CLASSES	90
EGG SPECIAL AWARDS	91

The Royal Agricultural and Horticultural Society makes every attempt to ensure that all information contained within this schedule is correct at the time of printing: however, the RA&HS reserves the right to change such details as may be required.

\$4.00 per entry

\$3.00 per entry

\$5.00 per team

# **2025 KEY DATES**

CLOSING DATE:

Friday 18 July 2025

PENNING:Thursday 28th August 2025JUDGING:Friday 29th August 2025COLLECTION:Sunday 7th September (via foot) or Monday 8th September

# **HOW TO ENTER**

Complete the entry form available online at www.theshow.com.au

## **ENTRY FEES (GST INCLUDED)**

The fee for each entry (GST included) is:

- Poultry, Pigeon & Egg General classes:
- Poultry, Pigeon & Egg Junior / School classes:
- School Egg Laying Competition pre-registration only:

## **CLOSING DATE OF ENTRIES**

FRIDAY 18 JULY 2025 at 5.00 pm

The following conditions will strictly apply:

- All entries must be submitted online by the above closing date.
- Late entries may only be submitted online and will be accepted for 7 days after the official closing date (by 5.00 pm CST)
- An additional fee equivalent to three times the standard entry fee is paid.

Absolutely no exception to the above conditions will be made to any exhibitor under any circumstance.

## **MEMBERSHIP**

It is not a requirement of entry to the Poultry Competition to be a member of the Royal Agricultural & Horticultural Society of SA Inc, however we do ask you to consider becoming a member of the Society, which will greatly assist us in continuing to grow, promote and support South Australia's vital Primary Industries. There are numerous other benefits to membership, including unlimited entry to The Royal Adelaide Show, access to Members Dining and Bar facilities and even discounts for Taste of the Best and The Adelaide Showground Caravan Park.

Further information can be found at https://www.rahs.com.au/membership

# **CONTACT US**

Email	entries@adelaideshowground.com.au
Phone	(08) 8210 5211, 9.00 am - 5.00 pm
	Monday to Friday
Coordinator	Sean Bache
Website	www.theshow.com.au

#### **WITHDRAWALS**

All withdrawals must be made in writing and can be sent via email to <u>entries@adelaideshowground.com.au</u>. Emailed withdrawals must include "Withdrawal" in the subject line and the section (e.g. Poultry, Pigeon & Egg section, exhibitor name, class number/s, exhibit number (if known) and exhibit name (if applicable). Withdrawals must be made at least 24 hours prior to judging.

## REFUNDS

No refunds of entry fees will be made after the closing date of entries.

## **TRANSFER**

Please ensure exhibits are entered in the correct class at time of entry. No exhibit will be transferred to another class after the closing date of entries.

# YOUR PRIVACY

By exhibiting at The Show you acknowledge that you have read and agree to the privacy policy of the RA&HS which can be viewed here [linked to <u>www.theshow.com.au/privacy-policy</u>

In relation to your entry into a competition we may specifically use and/or disclose your personal information to:

- Communicate competition information to you such as entry opening dates, delivery and collection details and entry ticket distribution

- Publish competition results both online and in printed results listings
- Publish competition entries in Competition Catalogues
- Advise sponsors of competition prize winners for distribution of prizes from both the RA&HS and sponsors

By entering into a competition you consent to your contact details being provided to the sponsors of that competition for the purpose of distributing your prize. You also consent to your name, suburb and postcode being listed in a competition catalogue and, if you are a prize winner your name in competition results.

If you do not wish for your name and address to be printed in a competition catalogue, please ensure that you select the 'Keep Private' option in your online exhibitor profile.

# ARRIVAL

# **PIGEONS AND POULTRY**

Exhibits must be penned between 10.00 am and 9.00 pm on Thursday 28 August.

Exhibitors delivering exhibits may enter and exit via the Leader Street entrance.

The Poultry & Pigeon Pavilion is situated on the first floor of the Stirling/Angas Hall, west of the Hamilton Boulevard and you will be required to bring your vehicle via the western ramp entry. The exhibits must be accompanied by computer printout entry details. No exhibits will be permitted inside the pavilion other than those which have been entered for competition.

# EGGS

#### Eggs must be displayed between 10.00 am and 9.00 pm on Thursday 28 August.

Exhibitors delivering eggs may enter and exit via the Leader Street entrance. The Egg Exhibition is situated on the first floor of the Stirling/Angas Hall, west of the Hamilton Boulevard.

# **JUDGING DAYS**

Judging commences at 8.30 am on Friday 29th August 2025.

The Society reserves the right to re-allocate breeds to judges after closing date depending on entry numbers.

School Egg Laying Competition judging days.

- Friday 8<sup>th</sup> August poster judging
- Friday 29<sup>th</sup> August commercial poultry judging.
- Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> September egg judging and presentations

South Australian Poultry Young Judges Competition - Sunday 31st August, more details can be found in the Young Judges schedule.

National Young Poultry Judges Competition - Tuesday 2nd September.

# **DEPARTURES**

When collecting exhibits from the pavilion, you MUST produce your

- Exhibitor Listing which includes pen numbers (this will be EMAILED to you prior to Show)
- Be accompanied by an official who will assist in checking out each exhibit.

To support our long-distance and interstate exhibitors, there will be an additional option this year to pen out.

# LONG DISTANCE EXHIBITORS' COLLECTION

Eligible long-distance exhibitors are those that have a destination further than 200km from Adelaide.

- Only exhibitors meeting the distance requirements are eligible.
- This option MUST be nominated on your entry form at time of entry.
- Approved exhibitors will be able to <u>box</u> birds between 6:00pm 8:00pm on Saturday 6<sup>th</sup> September.
- Approved exhibitors will be able to <u>collect</u> birds between 6:00am 8:00am on Sunday 7<sup>th</sup> September.
- Vehicle access is through Leader Street Gate ONLY, and ONLY during the time stated.
- No exhibits will be permitted to leave the Showgrounds prior to 6:00am or after 8:00am on Sunday 7<sup>th</sup> September for this collection.
- All vehicles must exit no later than 8:30am.
- A vehicle permit MUST be shown to <u>access</u> the grounds.
- A stock removal form must be shown to exit on Sunday 7th September.

# LOCAL EXHIBITORS' DEPARTURES

#### SUNDAY 7 SEPTEMBER

#### Birds may be boxed between 5:00 pm and 9:00pm, once pavilion has been cleared of public.

#### Departure on foot

- Exhibitors will be permitted to leave on foot with their birds between 6pm and 9pm only.
- Handheld only, strictly NO trolleys or similar.
- A stock removal form will be required to <u>exit</u> on Sunday 7<sup>th</sup> September.

#### Vehicle collection

Exhibitors with many birds may bring a single vehicle onsite via the Leader Street gate only to collect exhibits strictly between 9:00pm and 11:00pm.

- Birds must be boxed and ready for loading before the vehicle may enter the Showground.
- Vehicles arriving prior to 9pm will not be permitted to enter.
- Vehicle access will only be granted through the Leader Street gate once this area is cleared and deemed safe by Showground staff/Security.
- A vehicle permit MUST be shown to <u>access</u> the grounds
- A stock removal form must be shown to <u>exit</u> on Sunday 7<sup>th</sup> September
- Vehicles will only be allowed to queue along the Western Boulevard and will be met by Showground staff/Security at a
  control point near the Dairy Food Hall. This checkpoint will only be open once staff have declared it is safe for the move
  out to proceed.
- Please co-operate with requests made by all staff during this period to ensure a safe and efficient process.
- Car parking MAY be available in Leader 1 Car Park from 5.00 pm on Sunday 8<sup>th</sup> September.

#### MONDAY 8 SEPTEMBER

- Access from Leader Street only, strictly between 6:30am 10:30am
- A vehicle permit MUST be shown to <u>access</u> the grounds
- You will be permitted to leave your vehicle in the vicinity of the Pavilion whilst boxing your birds.
- Vehicles can only be brought up onto the ramp once birds are boxed.
- All poultry exhibitors MUST ENTER the pavilion through the NORTHEASTERN GLASS DOORS and present their Exhibitor Listing to a committee member located inside the building.
- Admission will be limited to the Northeastern doors, and this will be strictly enforced.
- A steward will be allocated to you to check out entries.
- As soon as your birds are boxed you will be required to bring your vehicle via the Western ramp entry to load your birds.
- It is essential that you load your boxes without delay and leave the ramp immediately.
- The Pavilion will close at **10.30am sharp**.

# **RESTRICTION OF ENTRIES**

There is no restriction on the number of entries per exhibitor in each class. However, should the number of entries received exceed the number which can be accommodated, the Society reserves the right to reduce the number of entries in whatever manner it deems fit.

# **DUTY OF CARE**

It is important to ensure your own safety and that of all other site personnel, visitors and general public at the Adelaide Showground.

All competitors have a 'Duty of Care' to avoid exposing themselves or other people to situations which could lead to a near miss or injury. This 'Duty of Care' extends to the prevention of damage to property.

# **PRIZES AND AWARDS**

The following prizes will be awarded in all Poultry, Pigeon & Egg classes (unless otherwise specified):

## **Cash and or Prize Cards**

In all classes	
First:	\$4.00 and card (Two or more entries in class required for payment to be provided)
Second:	\$2.00 and card.(Five or more entries in class required for payment to be provided)
Third:	Card.
Champions:	\$4.00 and card.
Reserve Champions:	\$2.50 and card.
Sectional Champions:	\$5.50 and card.

Best of Colour Certificates, Duck section

In addition to the prizes listed, prize cards may be awarded in accordance with the following:

10 to 15 exhibits – one commended award

16 to 20 exhibits – two commended awards

Over 20 exhibits - three commended awards

# Sashes

Sashes will be awarded to:

## Poultry:

- Champion Poultry Exhibit of Show
- Reserve Champion Poultry Exhibit of Show
- Champion Rare Breed Exhibit of Show
- Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit of Show
- Champion True Bantam of Show
- Reserve Champion True Bantam of Show
- Best in Section
- Champion School Egg Laying Competition
- Reserve Champion School Egg Laying Competition
- School Egg Laying Competition Egg Quality
- School Egg Laying Competition Pullet Teams
- School Egg Laying Competition Primary Poster
- School Egg Laying Competition Secondary Poster

#### Pigeons:

- Champion Pigeon in Show
- Reserve Champion Pigeon in Show
- Best Young Exhibit in Show
- Best in Group (x 10)
- Exhibitor Gaining the Most Points in Racing Homer Classes
- Exhibitor Gaining the Most Points in Young Racing Homer Classes
- Champion Australian Performing Tumbler
- Feature Breed Champions

## **Rosettes**

Rosettes will be awarded to:

## Poultry:

Breed Champions

Pigeons:

Breed Champions

Eggs:

- Champion Egg Plate in Show
- Best School Egg Plate
- Egg Plate Champions

The judges may withhold prizes in any class where the exhibits are deemed unworthy.

# **PAYMENT OF PRIZE MONEY**

Any prize money won during the Royal Adelaide Show is paid by Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT). The Exhibitor should provide the BSB, Account Number and Account Name when entering.

#### PRIZE MONEY WILL BE PAID BY THE END OF OCTOBER.

# **PRIZE MONEY AND GST**

Prize money as stated in the Prize Schedule does not include GST.

The prize money which we pay to successful exhibitors depends on information provided to us. If you confirm that you are GST registered and provide your Australian Business Number (ABN), we will pay the appropriate prize money plus 10% GST. We will provide you with a Recipient Created Tax Invoice which you will need to submit to the Australian Taxation Office.

- If you confirm you are registered for GST, in entering the competition, you acknowledge your agreement to the following:
  - You will not issue a tax invoice to the RA&HS in respect to prize money received.
  - You will notify the RA&HS if you cease to be registered for GST.

If you provide your Australian Business Number but are not registered for GST, we will pay the prize money as detailed in the Competition Schedule without reference to the GST.

If you confirm you are entering as part of a private recreational pursuit or hobby, we will pay the prize money as detailed in the Competition Schedule without reference to GST.

## **IMPORTANT**

It is important that you either:

- Confirm you are entering as part of a private recreational pursuit or hobby, or
- Confirm you are entering as a GST registered business and supply your ABN

Failure to do either of the above will require the RA&HS to withhold tax, at the maximum tax rate, from your prize money in accordance with Australian tax legislation. The RA&HS is not a tax consultant and therefore assumes no liability for actions taken as a result of these guidelines. In any instances where an entrant or sponsor is uncertain of the tax implications of their involvement, they should consult their own accountant or tax advisor.

The Society makes every endeavor to ensure all prizes listed are accurate at the time of publishing. Should a cash prize be withdrawn by a sponsor subsequent to publishing, the prize will revert back to the competitions default amount where applicable. Vouchers, product or trophies withdrawn by a sponsor subsequent to publishing will not be replaced. It is the responsibility of the prize winner to follow-up with the Society any sponsored prize (cash, voucher, product, trophy) they believe they are entitled to prior to 30 November in the year of the prize being awarded. The Society will not follow-up prize sponsors after this date or review any prizes that may have been incorrectly.

# **GENERAL REGULATIONS**

Exhibitors are reminded that the Society's General Regulations apply to all sections of the Show. A copy of the General Regulations can be obtained from the Society's website at <u>www.theshow.com.au</u> or from the Society's Administration Office. Exhibitors should note that the General Regulations contain a number of provisions relevant to competitions and this Schedule including but not limited to, offences, penalties, prohibited drugs. As those conditions apply in addition to the regulations contained within this schedule, Exhibitors should familiarise themselves with the General Regulations.

# SPECIAL REGULATIONS

Exhibitors are reminded that the Special Regulations contained within this Schedule are merely supplementary to and subject to the General Regulations.

# **IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR EXHIBITORS**

# **CARRYING BOXES**

All boxes must be clearly marked with the exhibitor's name. All exhibitors must leave their carrying boxes in the Poultry & Pigeon Pavilion for the duration of the Show.

# UNAUTHORISED REMOVAL

Exhibitors shall not remove exhibits from the Showground before the time set down for their removal unless they produce a certificate signed either by the Society's Veterinary Surgeon or three Committee members, signifying that the exhibit/s shall be removed for reasons of health or condition and must have a Stock Transfer Form issued by the Pavilion Supervisor.

# SOCIETY'S RESPONSIBILITY

Every reasonable care will be taken of exhibits, but the Society will not be held responsible for any loss, mis-delivery or injury or death of any exhibit.

## **PROTESTS**

Protests against awards must be lodged in writing with the Society before 12.00 noon on the day following the date on which the exhibit is judged. Protests in all cases must be accompanied by a \$50 deposit with the Society. The deposit will be forfeited to the Society should the protest be deemed frivolous.

# **INFESTED, SICK OR INJURED EXHIBITS**

Exhibits must be in good health and free of vermin. Infested, sick or injured exhibits will be removed from competition. The exhibit/s may be required to be removed from the Showground.

# JUNIOR CLASSES

Open to entrants from 5 to 17 years of age as at 1 July of the current year.

Persons shall not be eligible to exhibit in a junior class if they live at the same address as a non-junior exhibitor, unless they exhibit a different breed to that exhibited by the non-junior exhibitor.

Junior exhibitors must pen their own exhibits. The Society reserves the right to supervise the penning of junior exhibits. The Committee may disqualify exhibits in this section if the above direction is not followed.

## SCHOOL CLASSES

Open to recognized Primary and Secondary Schools.

Students competing in the School Egg Laying Competition must be enrolled in the Primary or Secondary School they represent. Students should pen their own exhibits.

## **RARE BREEDS**

The breeds chosen are considered by the Committee to be rare breeds in South Australia and will be reviewed annually. Any recommendation for consideration for a rare breed for the following year should be received in writing via email to <u>entries@adelaideshowground.com.au</u> no later than the 1st October 2025.

## **OWNERSHIP**

All exhibits must be the bona fide property of the exhibitor.

## **DISPOSAL OF EGGS**

Eggs laid during the Show will be collected daily and handed to the Supervisor for distribution among charitable institutions. Eggs collected from layers in the School Egg Laying Competition will be displayed and judged during the Show.

## **COCKERELS, PULLETS**

Cockerels and pullets, as hatched since 1 July 2024, may compete against older exhibits, except where classes are specially provided for them. Exhibits incorrectly entered will not be judged.

## **STANDARDS**

All exhibits will be judged in accordance with The Australian Poultry Standards.

## WING-BANDS, LEG-BANDS (Poultry)

Exhibits must not bear any form of leg or wing band, those found with leg or wing bands will be debarred from competition.

## COOPS

Exhibits must be exhibited in coops provided free by the Society.

## **ANY OTHER VARIETY**

Entries in classes listed as any other variety are to be of a recognised breed not listed elsewhere in the schedule.

## **PHOTOGRAPHY**

Winning exhibits will be removed from their cages by a steward for photography then promptly returned to their cage. A sign will be placed in the empty cage to advise the exhibit is being photographed.

## SALE OF EXHIBITS

The Society will not handle any sales of exhibits during the Show.

Exhibitors will be permitted to make private sales and may, after judging, display a card for this purpose. "For Sale" cards supplied by the Society must be obtained from the Pavilion Supervisor. Only these cards will be accepted on cages, these cards will be accepted as a receipt if correctly completed on the reverse side. All other cards will be removed.

The Committee reserve the right to ensure exhibits for sale are true to type and have no deformities.

Exhibitors selling any exhibits will be responsible for the delivery of such exhibits to the purchaser.

Sold exhibits must not be removed during the Show.

Purchasers who obtain a receipt from the seller will be given their purchase on the Sunday or Monday after the Royal Show on the production of the receipt and Stock Transfer Form.

Sale birds not collected by 10.30 am on Monday 9 September will be disposed of by the Committee unless the Committee is advised in advance how the bird/s will be collected.

# POULTRY, PIGEON & EGG EXHIBITOR'S CODE OF CONDUCT

Exhibitors should conduct themselves at all times in an orderly, polite manner. Inappropriate language and/or comments will not be tolerated under any circumstances whether to members of the Poultry & Pigeon Committee, fellow exhibitors, owners, Judges, Stewards, Show Officials or members of the public.

Exhibitors are expected to be familiar with the rules of the Society and the Poultry & Pigeon Section.

Exhibitors must abide by the rules and respect the decision of the Poultry & Pigeon Committee, making all appeals through the formal process and respecting the final decision.

Repeated breaches of the Code of Conduct will be referred to the Poultry & Pigeon Committee for review and the exhibitor may be fined and/or excluded from judging and may also be banned from exhibiting the following year.

# **SPECIAL AWARDS**

In breeds which have averaged over 100 exhibits in the previous three years a \$3 cash special prize will be awarded for the best cock, hen, cockerel and pullet.

Additional Special Awards are listed after the appropriate classes.

THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE and THE R H L SCRUBY MEMORIAL MEDALLION & PRIZE and THE RA&HS PERPETUAL TROPHY CHAMPION POULTRY EXHIBIT IN SHOW

#### Previous winners (last 20 years)

2024: TJ & DM Dent 2023: TJ & DM Dent 2022: Fuller Family 2021: No Competition 2020: No Competition 2019: Damian Wilson 2018: Ducknuts Waterfowl 2017: Gavin Woods 2016: Damian Wilson 2015: Damian Wilson 2014: Gavin Woods 2013: G Woods 2012: A Creek 2011: Fuller Brothers 2010: A Freeman 2009: G Woods 2008: G Woods 2007: G Woods 2006: T & N Game Fowl 2005: G Woods



\$60 sponsored by **RHL Scruby Memorial Trust Fund**, Medallion sponsored by **RHL Scruby Memorial Trust Fund**, Perpetual Trophy sponsored by **Members of the South Australian Poultry Fraternity**, Voucher (\$30) sponsored by **Laucke Mills** 

#### THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE

**RESERVE CHAMPION POULTRY EXHIBIT IN SHOW** Voucher (\$30) sponsored by **Laucke Mills** 

#### THE RA&HS PPE COMMITTEE PRIZE MOST SUCCESSFUL EXHIBITOR

The winner is to be drawn from the Hard feather, Soft feather, Field & Game, Waterfowl, and Egg classes. This award excludes entries from the Junior, Schools, Pigeons or School Egg Laying sections. \$100 sponsored by **Poultry, Pigeons, & Eggs Committee** 

#### THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE CHAMPION RARE BREED EXHIBIT IN SHOW Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills <u>Previous winners</u>

2024: Kevin Stoodley 2023: Jake & Louis Bezzina 2022: B Wilson

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION RARE BREED EXHIBIT IN SHOW**

#### THE FLEURIEU POULTRY CLUB PRIZE CHAMPION CRESTED BREED

The winner will be chosen from the champion crested breed winners from the following sections: Light Breed Large Fowl (Polish, Houdan, Araucana, Silkie, Sultan, Crevecoeur), Soft Feathered Bantam (Polish, Araucana, Sultan), Waterfowl (Crested Duck) \$20 sponsored by **Fleurieu Poultry Club** 

THE FLEURIEU POULTRY CLUB PRIZE RESERVE CHAMPION CRESTED BREED \$10 sponsored by Fleurieu Poultry Club

#### THE A & S BURGESS PRIZE CHAMPION WATERFOWL \$20 sponsored by A & S Burgess

**RESERVE CHAMPION WATERFOWL** 

#### THE BW & LC RANFORD MEMORIAL PRIZE BEST SUSSEX FOWL OR BANTAM IN SHOW \$25 sponsored by Mary Scruby

#### CHAMPION LEGHORN FOWL OR BANTAM IN SHOW

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION LEGHORN FOWL OR BANTAM IN SHOW**

THE BRIAN CAUSBY MEMORIAL MEDALLION CHAMPION MALAY GAME LARGE OR BANTAM IN SHOW Medallion sponsored by The Brian Causby Memorial Trust Fund

**CHAMPION SPANISH FOWL OR BANTAM** 

#### THE ALL GAME CLUB OF SA SPECIAL CASH PRIZE CHAMPION HARD FEATHERED BANTAM \$20 sponsored by All Game Club of SA

#### THE A.L FREEMAN MEMORIAL MEDALLION

CHAMPION SOFT FEATHERED BANTAM Medallion sponsored by The Gawler District Poultry Fanciers Association and fellow poultry exhibitors and friends of Allan Freeman

# THE TOM BROAD MEMORIAL MEDALLION CHAMPION BANTAM

The winner to be chosen from the winner of the Champion Soft Feathered Bantam and the Champion Hard Feathered Bantam Medallion sponsored by **South Australian Poultry Association Inc and fellow exhibitors** 

#### THE ROYAL BIRD TROPHY CHAMPION EXHIBIT - IN SCHOOLS SECTION Perpetual Trophy sponsored by Royal Bird

# **STANDARD HEAVY BREEDS**

#### AUSTRALORP

- Class 1 Australorp, black, cock
- Class 2 Australorp, black, hen
- Class 3 Australorp, black, cockerel
- Class 4 Australorp, black, pullet
- Class 5 Australorp, any other standard colour, cock
- Class 6 Australorp, any other standard colour, hen
- Class 7 Australorp, any other standard colour, cockerel
- Class 8 Australorp, any other standard colour, pullet

#### **CHAMPION AUSTRALORP FOWL**

**RESERVE CHAMPION AUSTRALORP FOWL** 

#### BEST AUSTRALORP FOWL (OTHER THAN BLACK)

BEST AUSTRALORP FOWL (BLACK)

#### **AUSTRALIAN LANGSHAN**

Class 9 Australian Langshan, black, cock

- Class 10 Australian Langshan, black, hen
- Class 11 Australian Langshan, black, cockerel
- Class 12 Australian Langshan, black, pullet
- Class 13 Australian Langshan, any other standard colour, cock
- Class 14 Australian Langshan, any other standard colour, hen
- Class 15 Australian Langshan, any other standard colour, cockerel
- Class 16 Australian Langshan, any other standard colour, pullet
- **CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN LANGSHAN FOWL**

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN LANGSHAN FOWL**

#### PLYMOUTH ROCK

- Class 17 Plymouth Rock, dark, barred, cock
- Class 18 Plymouth Rock, dark, barred, hen
- Class 19 Plymouth Rock, dark, barred, cockerel
- Class 20 Plymouth Rock, dark, barred, pullet
- Class 21 Plymouth Rock, light, barred, cock
- Class 22 Plymouth Rock, light, barred, hen
- Class 23 Plymouth Rock, light, barred, cockerel
- Class 24 Plymouth Rock, light, barred, pullet
- Class 25 Plymouth Rock, any other colour, cock
- Class 26 Plymouth Rock, any other colour, hen
- Class 27 Plymouth Rock, any other colour, cockerel
- Class 28 Plymouth Rock, any other colour, pullet

# THE PLYMOUTH ROCK CLUB OF AUSTRALIA CHALLENGE PRIZE CHAMPION PLYMOUTH ROCK FOWL

\$114 sponsored by The Plymouth Rock Club of Australia

**RESERVE CHAMPION PLYMOUTH ROCK FOWL** 

#### **ORPINGTON**

Class 29 Orpington, black, cock

Class 30 Orpington, black, hen

Class 31 Orpington, black, cockerel

- Class 32 Orpington, black, pullet
- Class 33 Orpington, buff, cock
- Class 34 Orpington, buff, hen
- Class 35 Orpington, buff, cockerel
- Class 36 Orpington, buff, pullet
- Class 37 Orpington, blue, cock
- Class 38 Orpington, blue, hen
- Class 39 Orpington, blue, cockerel
- Class 40 Orpington, blue, pullet
- Class 41 Orpington, any other standard colour, cock
- Class 42 Orpington, any other standard colour, hen
- Class 43 Orpington, any other standard colour, cockerel
- Class 44 Orpington, any other standard colour, pullet
- CHAMPION ORPINGTON FOWL

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION ORPINGTON FOWL**

#### WYANDOTTE

- Class 45 Wyandotte, partridge, cock
- Class 46 Wyandotte, partridge, hen
- Class 47 Wyandotte, partridge, cockerel
- Class 48 Wyandotte, partridge, pullet
- Class 49 Wyandotte, white, cock
- Class 50 Wyandotte, white, hen
- Class 51 Wyandotte, white, cockerel
- Class 52 Wyandotte, white, pullet
- Class 53 Wyandotte, gold-laced, cock
- Class 54 Wyandotte, gold-laced, hen
- Class 55 Wyandotte, gold-laced, cockerel
- Class 56 Wyandotte, gold-laced, pullet
- Class 57 Wyandotte, silver-laced, cock
- Class 58 Wyandotte, silver-laced, hen
- Class 59 Wyandotte, silver-laced, cockerel
- Class 60 Wyandotte, silver-laced, pullet
- BEST SILVER LACED WYANDOTTE OF SHOW
- Class 61 Wyandotte, silver-pencilled, cock
- Class 62 Wyandotte, silver-pencilled, hen

- Class 63 Wyandotte, silver-pencilled, cockerel
- Class 64 Wyandotte, silver-pencilled, pullet
- Class 65 Wyandotte, buff and/or blue, cock
- Class 66 Wyandotte, buff and/or blue, hen
- Class 67 Wyandotte, buff and/or blue, cockerel
- Class 68 Wyandotte, buff and/or blue, pullet
- Class 69 Wyandotte, any other standard colour, cock
- Class 70 Wyandotte, any other standard colour, hen
- Class 71 Wyandotte, any other standard colour, cockerel
- Class 72 Wyandotte, any other standard colour, pullet
- **CHAMPION WYANDOTTE FOWL**
- **RESERVE CHAMPION WYANDOTTE FOWL**
- BEST WYANDOTTE FOWL (OTHER THAN WHITE) IN SHOW
- **BEST WHITE WYANDOTTE FOWL IN SHOW**

#### RHODE ISLAND

- Class 73 Rhode Island Red, cock
- Class 74 Rhode Island Red, hen
- Class 75 Rhode Island Red, cockerel
- Class 76 Rhode Island Red, pullet
- Class 77 Rhode Island White, cock
- Class 78 Rhode Island White, hen
- Class 79 Rhode Island White, cockerel
- Class 80 Rhode Island White, pullet

#### THE FLEURIEU POULTRY CLUB PRIZE CHAMPION RHODE ISLAND FOWL \$20 sponsored by Fleurieu Poultry Club

**RESERVE CHAMPION RHODE ISLAND FOWL** 

#### SUSSEX

- Class 81 Sussex, light, cock
- Class 82 Sussex, light, hen
- Class 83 Sussex, light, cockerel
- Class 84 Sussex, light, pullet
- Class 85 Sussex, any other standard colour, cock
- Class 86 Sussex, any other standard colour, hen
- Class 87 Sussex, any other standard colour, cockerel
- Class 88 Sussex, any other standard colour, pullet

#### THE JANET KUYS & KATHLEEN MILLINGTON PRIZE CHAMPION SUSSEX FOWL \$20 sponsored by Janet Kuys & Kathleen Millington

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION SUSSEX FOWL**

#### FAVEROLLES

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Heavy Breed Classes award.

Class 89 Faverolles, any standard colour, cock

Class 90 Faverolles, any standard colour, hen

Class 91 Faverolles, any standard colour, cockerel

Class 92 Faverolles, any standard colour, pullet

#### THE RICH FAMILY PRIZE CHAMPION FAVEROLLES FOWL \$30 sponsored by Michael & Bec Rich

**RESERVE CHAMPION FAVEROLLES FOWL** 

#### FRIZZLE

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Heavy Breed Classes award.

Class 93 Frizzle, any standard colour, cock

Class 94 Frizzle, any standard colour, hen

Class 95 Frizzle, any standard colour, cockerel

Class 96 Frizzle, any standard colour, pullet

CHAMPION FRIZZLE FOWL

**RESERVE CHAMPION FRIZZLE FOWL** 

#### BARNEVELDER

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Heavy Breed Classes award.

Class 97 Barnevelder, any standard colour, cock

Class 98 Barnevelder, any standard colour, hen

Class 99 Barnevelder, any standard colour, cockerel

Class 100 Barnevelder, any standard colour, pullet

THE JANET KUYS & KATHLEEN MILLINGTON PRIZE CHAMPION BARNEVELDER FOWL \$20 sponsored by Janet Kuys & Kathleen Millington

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION BARNEVELDER FOWL**

#### **COCHIN**

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Heavy Breed Classes award.

Class 101 Cochin, any standard colour, cock

Class 102 Cochin, any standard colour, hen

Class 103 Cochin, any standard colour, cockerel

#### Class 104 Cochin, any standard colour, pullet

#### **CHAMPION COCHIN FOWL**

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION COCHIN FOWL**

#### **BRAHMA**

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Heavy Breed Classes award.

Class 105 Brahma, any colour, cock

Class 106 Brahma, any colour, hen

Class 107 Brahma, any colour, cockerel

Class 108 Brahma, any colour, pullet

**CHAMPION BRAHMA FOWL** 

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION BRAHMA FOWL**

#### ANY OTHER VARIETY, HEAVY BREEDS

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Heavy Breed Classes award.

Class 109 Any other variety, heavy breeds, cock

Class 110 Any other variety, heavy breeds, hen

Class 111 Any other variety, heavy breeds, cockerel

Class 112 Any other variety, heavy breeds, pullet

THE SA POULTRY ASSOCIATION PRIZE CHAMPION, ANY OTHER VARIETY - HEAVY BREEDS \$20 sponsored by SA Poultry Association Inc

**RESERVE CHAMPION ANY OTHER VARIETY - HEAVY BREEDS** 

#### HEAVY BREED SPECIAL AWARD

THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE CHAMPION EXHIBIT IN HEAVY BREED CLASSES Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

**RESERVE CHAMPION EXHIBIT IN HEAVY BREED CLASSES** 

THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE CHAMPION RARE BREED EXHIBIT IN HEAVY BREED CLASSES Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

RESERVE CHAMPION RARE BREED EXHIBIT IN HEAVY BREED CLASSES

# HARD FEATHERED LARGE FOWL

#### GAME, MODERN

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Hard Feathered Classes award.

Class 113 Game, Modern, black-red, cock

Class 114 Game, Modern, black-red, hen

Class 115 Game, Modern, black-red, cockerel

Class 116 Game, Modern, black-red, pullet

- Class 117 Game, Modern, duck-wing, cock
- Class 118 Game, Modern, duck-wing, hen
- Class 119 Game, Modern, duck-wing, cockerel
- Class 120 Game, Modern, duck-wing, pullet
- Class 121 Game, Modern, pile, cock
- Class 122 Game, Modern, pile, hen
- Class 123 Game, Modern, pile, cockerel
- Class 124 Game, Modern, pile, pullet
- Class 125 Game, Modern, any other standard colour, cock
- Class 126 Game, Modern, any other standard colour, hen
- Class 127 Game, Modern, any other standard colour, cockerel
- Class 128 Game, Modern, any other standard colour, pullet

#### THE JANET KUYS & KATHLEEN MILLINGTON PRIZE CHAMPION MODERN GAME FOWL \$20 sponsored by Janet Kuys & Kathleen Millington

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION MODERN GAME FOWL**

#### GAME, OLD ENGLISH

Class 129 Game, Old English, black-red, dark leg, cock Class 130 Game, Old English, black-red, dark leg, hen Class 131 Game, Old English, black-red, dark leg, cockerel Class 132 Game, Old English, black-red, dark leg, pullet Class 133 Game, Old English, black-red, light leg, cock Class 134 Game, Old English, black-red, light leg, hen Class 135 Game, Old English, black-red, light leg, cockerel Class 136 Game, Old English, black-red, light leg, pullet Class 137 Game, Old English, clay or wheaten, cock Class 138 Game, Old English, clay or wheaten, hen Class 139 Game, Old English, clay or wheaten, cockerel Class 140 Game, Old English, clay or wheaten, pullet Class 141 Game, Old English, brown-red, cock Class 142 Game, Old English, brown-red, hen Class 143 Game, Old English, brown-red, cockerel Class 144 Game, Old English, brown-red, pullet Class 145 Game, Old English, ginger-red, cock Class 146 Game, Old English, ginger-red, hen Class 147 Game, Old English, ginger-red, cockerel

Class 148 Game, Old English, ginger-red, pullet Class 149 Game, Old English, duck-wing, cock Class 150 Game, Old English, duck-wing, hen Class 151 Game, Old English, duck-wing, cockerel Class 152 Game, Old English, duck-wing, pullet Class 153 Game, Old English, blue-red, cock Class 154 Game, Old English, blue-red, hen Class 155 Game, Old English, blue-red, cockerel Class 156 Game, Old English, blue-red, pullet Class 157 Game, Old English, any other colour blue, cock Class 158 Game, Old English, any other colour blue, hen Class 159 Game, Old English, any other colour blue, cockerel Class 160 Game, Old English, any other colour blue, pullet Class 161 Game, Old English, grey or birchen, cock Class 162 Game, Old English, grey or birchen, hen Class 163 Game, Old English, grey or birchen, cockerel Class 164 Game, Old English, grey or birchen, pullet Class 165 Game, Old English, pile, cock Class 166 Game, Old English, pile, hen Class 167 Game, Old English, pile, cockerel

Class 168 Game, Old English, pile, pullet

Class 169 Game, Old English, any other standard colour, cock

Class 170 Game, Old English, any other standard colour, hen

Class 171 Game, Old English, any other standard colour, cockerel

Class 172 Game, Old English, any other standard colour, pullet

THE PETER FERRIS MEMORIAL CASH PRIZE BEST OLD ENGLISH GAME FOWL (OTHER THAN BLACK-RED) \$25 sponsored by All Game Club of SA

THE OLD ENGLISH GAME FOWL CLUB OF AUSTRALIA PRIZE CHAMPION OLD ENGLISH GAME FOWL Trophy sponsored by Old English Game Fowl Club of Australia Inc

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION OLD ENGLISH GAME FOWL**

#### GAME, INDIAN

Class 173 Game, Indian, dark, cock

Class 174 Game, Indian, dark, hen

Class 175 Game, Indian, dark, cockerel

Class 176 Game, Indian, dark, pullet

Class 177 Game, Indian, jubilee, cock

Class 178 Game, Indian, jubilee, hen

Class 179 Game, Indian, jubilee, cockerel

Class 180 Game, Indian, jubilee, pullet

Class 181 Game, Indian, double laced blue, cock

Class 182 Game, Indian, double laced blue, hen

Class 183 Game, Indian, double laced blue, cockerel

Class 184 Game, Indian, double laced blue, pullet

Class 185 Game, Indian, any other colour, cock

Class 186 Game, Indian, any other colour, hen

Class 187 Game, Indian, any other colour, cockerel

Class 188 Game, Indian, any other colour, pullet

THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE CHAMPION INDIAN GAME FOWL Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

**RESERVE CHAMPION INDIAN GAME FOWL** 

#### GAME, MALAY

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Hard Feathered Classes award.

Class 189 Game, Malay, any standard colour, cock

Class 190 Game, Malay, any standard colour, hen

Class 191 Game, Malay, any standard colour, cockerel

Class 192 Game, Malay, any standard colour, pullet

THE REX & LEAH LIEBELT PRIZE CHAMPION MALAY GAME FOWL \$10 sponsored by Rex and Leah Liebelt

**RESERVE CHAMPION MALAY GAME FOWL** 

#### **GAME, AUSTRALIAN PIT**

Class 193 Game, Australian Pit, cock

Class 194 Game, Australian Pit, hen

Class 195 Game, Australian Pit, cockerel

Class 196 Game, Australian Pit, pullet

CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN PIT GAME FOWL

**RESERVE CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN PIT GAME FOWL** 

#### GAME, AUSTRALIAN

Class 197 Game, Australian, cock

Class 198 Game, Australian, hen

Class 199 Game, Australian, cockerel

#### Class 200 Game, Australian, pullet

#### CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN GAME FOWL

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN GAME FOWL**

#### GAME, AMERICAN

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Hard Feathered Classes award.

Class 201 Game, American, cock

Class 202 Game, American, hen

Class 203 Game, American, cockerel

Class 204 Game, American, pullet

#### CHAMPION AMERICAN GAME FOWL

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION AMERICAN GAME FOWL**

#### GAME, ANY OTHER STANDARD VARIETY

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Hard Feathered Classes award.

Class 205 Game, any other standard variety, cock

Class 206 Game, any other standard variety, hen

Class 207 Game, any other standard variety, cockerel

Class 208 Game, any other standard variety, pullet

CHAMPION ANY OTHER STANDARD VARIETY GAME FOWL

RESERVE CHAMPION ANY OTHER STANDARD VARIETY GAME FOWL

#### JUNGLE FOWL

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Hard Feathered Classes award.

Class 209 Jungle Fowl, cock

Class 210 Jungle Fowl, hen

**Class 211 Jungle Fowl, cockerel** 

Class 212 Jungle Fowl, pullet

**CHAMPION JUNGLE FOWL** 

**RESERVE CHAMPION JUNGLE FOWL** 

#### HARD FEATHERED SPECIAL AWARD

SPECIAL CASH PRIZE and THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE CHAMPION EXHIBIT IN HARD FEATHERED FOWL CLASSES \$40 sponsored by Mrs Mary Scruby, Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION EXHIBIT IN HARD FEATHERED FOWL CLASSES**

THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE CHAMPION RARE BREED EXHIBIT IN HARD FEATHERED FOWL CLASSES Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION RARE BREED EXHIBIT IN HARD FEATHERED FOWL CLASSES**

SPECIAL CASH PRIZE CHAMPION MODERN, MALAY, AUSTRALIAN PIT GAME, AUSTRALIAN GAME FOWL, AMERICAN GAME FOWL OR ANY OTHER STANDARD VARIETY FOWL \$25 sponsored by **Mrs Mary Scruby** 

# **STANDARD LIGHT BREEDS**

#### **MINORCA**

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Light Breed Classes award.

Class 213 Minorca, any standard colour, cock

Class 214 Minorca, any standard colour, hen

Class 215 Minorca, any standard colour, cockerel

Class 216 Minorca, any standard colour, pullet

THE H J & J L HEBBERMAN & SONS SPECIAL CASH PRIZE CHAMPION MINORCA FOWL \$25 sponsored by H J & J L Hebberman & Sons

**RESERVE CHAMPION MINORCA FOWL** 

#### **SPANISH**

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Light Breed Classes award.

Class 217 Spanish, cock

Class 218 Spanish, hen

Class 219 Spanish, cockerel

Class 220 Spanish, pullet

**CHAMPION SPANISH FOWL** 

**RESERVE CHAMPION SPANISH FOWL** 

#### **LEGHORN**

Class 221 Leghorn, white, cock

Class 222 Leghorn, white, hen

Class 223 Leghorn, white, cockerel

Class 224 Leghorn, white, pullet

THE H J & J L HEBBERMAN & SONS SPECIAL CASH PRIZE BEST WHITE LEGHORN FOWL IN SHOW \$25 sponsored by H J & J L Hebberman & Sons

Class 225 Leghorn, brown, cock

Class 226 Leghorn, brown, hen

Class 227 Leghorn, brown, cockerel

Class 228 Leghorn, brown, pullet

Class 229 Leghorn, black, cock

Class 230 Leghorn, black, hen

Class 231 Leghorn, black, cockerel

Class 232 Leghorn, black, pullet

Class 233 Leghorn, buff, cock

Class 234 Leghorn, buff, hen

Class 235 Leghorn, buff, cockerel

Class 236 Leghorn, buff, pullet

Class 237 Leghorn, blue, cock

Class 238 Leghorn, blue, hen

Class 239 Leghorn, blue, cockerel

Class 240 Leghorn, blue, pullet

Class 241 Leghorn, any other standard colour, cock

Class 242 Leghorn, any other standard colour, hen

Class 243 Leghorn, any other standard colour, cockerel

Class 244 Leghorn, any other standard colour, pullet

THE RICH FAMILY PRIZE BEST LEGHORN FOWL OTHER THAN WHITE \$30 sponsored by Michael & Bec Rich

THE LEGHORN CLUB OF AUSTRALIA PRIZE CHAMPION LEGHORN FOWL \$25 sponsored by The Leghorn Club of Australia Inc

**RESERVE CHAMPION LEGHORN FOWL** 

#### **ANCONA**

Class 245 Ancona, standard single comb, cock.

Class 246 Ancona, standard single comb, hen.

Class 247 Ancona, standard single comb, cockerel.

Class 248 Ancona, standard single comb, pullet.

THE A.J. & A.T. LOCK PRIZE and THE ANCONA CLUB OF AUSTRALIA INC PRIZE CHAMPION STANDARD ANCONA FOWL \$20 sponsored by A.J. & A.T. Lock, Sash sponsored by Ancona Club of Australia Inc

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION STANDARD ANCONA FOWL**

#### ANDALUSIAN

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Light Breed Classes award.

Class 249 Andalusian, cock

Class 250 Andalusian, hen

Class 251 Andalusian, cockerel

Class 252 Andalusian, pullet

#### THE A.J. & A.T. LOCK PRIZE CHAMPION ANDALUSIAN FOWL \$20 sponsored by A.J. & A.T. Lock

#### WELSUMMER

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Light Breed Classes award.

Class 253 Welsummer, cock

Class 254 Welsummer, hen

Class 255 Welsummer, cockerel

Class 256 Welsummer, pullet

**CHAMPION WELSUMMER FOWL** 

**RESERVE CHAMPION WELSUMMER FOWL** 

#### VORWERK

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Light Breed Classes award.

Class 257 Vorwerk, any standard colour, cock

Class 258 Vorwerk, any standard colour, hen

Class 259 Vorwerk, any standard colour, cockerel

Class 260 Vorwerk, any standard colour, pullet

THE REX & LEAH LIEBELT PRIZE CHAMPION VORWERK FOWL \$20 sponsored by Rex & Leah Liebelt

**RESERVE CHAMPION VORWERK FOWL** 

#### **HAMBURGH**

- Class 261 Hamburgh, black, cock
- Class 262 Hamburgh, black, hen
- Class 263 Hamburgh, black, cockerel
- Class 264 Hamburgh, black, pullet
- Class 265 Hamburgh, silver-spangled, cock
- Class 266 Hamburgh, silver-spangled, hen
- Class 267 Hamburgh, silver-spangled, cockerel
- Class 268 Hamburgh, silver-spangled, pullet
- Class 269 Hamburgh, golden-spangled, cock
- Class 270 Hamburgh, golden-spangled, hen
- Class 271 Hamburgh, golden-spangled, cockerel
- Class 272 Hamburgh, golden-spangled, pullet
- Class 273 Hamburgh, silver-pencilled, cock
- Class 274 Hamburgh, silver-pencilled, hen
- Class 275 Hamburgh, silver-pencilled, cockerel
- Class 276 Hamburgh, silver-pencilled, pullet

Class 277 Hamburgh, golden-pencilled, cock

Class 278 Hamburgh, golden-pencilled, hen

Class 279 Hamburgh, golden-pencilled, cockerel

Class 280 Hamburgh, golden-pencilled, pullet

Class 281 Hamburgh, any other standard colour, cock

Class 282 Hamburgh, any other standard colour, hen

Class 283 Hamburgh, any other standard colour, cockerel

Class 284 Hamburgh, any other standard colour, pullet

THE H J & J L HEBBERMAN & SONS SPECIAL CASH PRIZE BEST BLACK HAMBURGH IN SHOW \$25 sponsored by H J & J L Hebberman & Sons

#### **CHAMPION HAMBURGH FOWL**

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION HAMBURGH FOWL**

#### POLISH

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Light Breed Classes award.

Class 285 Polish, any standard colour, cock

Class 286 Polish, any standard colour, hen

Class 287 Polish, any standard colour, cockerel

Class 288 Polish, any standard colour, pullet

THE REX & LEAH LIEBELT PRIZE CHAMPION POLISH FOWL \$20 sponsored by Rex and Leah Liebelt

**RESERVE CHAMPION POLISH FOWL** 

#### <u>SILKIE</u>

Class 289 Silkie, white, cock

Class 290 Silkie, white, hen

Class 291 Silkie, white, cockerel

Class 292 Silkie, white, pullet

Class 293 Silkie, black, cock

Class 294 Silkie, black, hen

Class 295 Silkie, black, cockerel

Class 296 Silkie, black, pullet

Class 297 Silkie, any other standard colour, cock

Class 298 Silkie, any other standard colour, hen

Class 299 Silkie, any other standard colour, cockerel

Class 300 Silkie, any other standard colour, pullet

Class 301 Silkie, bearded, any colour, cock

#### Class 302 Silkie, bearded, any colour, hen

Class 303 Silkie, bearded, any colour, cockerel

Class 304 Silkie, bearded, any colour, pullet

BEST SILKIE FOWL OTHER THAN WHITE

BEST BEARDED SILKIE

**CHAMPION SILKIE FOWL** 

**RESERVE CHAMPION SILKIE FOWL** 

#### **ARAUCANA**

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Light Breed Classes award.

Class 305 Araucana, any standard colour, cock

Class 306 Araucana, any standard colour, hen

Class 307 Araucana, any standard colour, cockerel

Class 308 Araucana, any standard colour, pullet

THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE CHAMPION ARAUCANA FOWL Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION ARAUCANA FOWL**

#### ANY OTHER VARIETY, LIGHT BREEDS

Excluding Guinea Fowl - now in Field and Game

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Light Breed Classes award.

Class 309 Any other variety, light breeds, cock

Class 310 Any other variety, light breeds, hen

Class 311 Any other variety, light breeds, cockerel

Class 312 Any other variety, light breeds, pullet

CHAMPION ANY OTHER VARIETY, LIGHT BREEDS FOWL

RESERVE CHAMPION ANY OTHER VARIETY, LIGHT BREEDS FOWL

LIGHT BREEDS SPECIAL AWARD

THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE CHAMPION EXHIBIT IN LIGHT BREED CLASSES Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

**RESERVE CHAMPION EXHIBIT IN LIGHT BREED CLASSES** 

THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE CHAMPION RARE BREED EXHIBIT IN LIGHT BREED CLASSES Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

RESERVE CHAMPION RARE BREED EXHIBIT IN LIGHT BREED CLASSES

# **BANTAMS SOFT FEATHERED HEAVY BREEDS**

AUSTRALORP BANTAM

Class 313 Bantam, Australorp, black, cock

Class 314 Bantam, Australorp, black, hen

Class 315 Bantam, Australorp, black, cockerel

Class 316 Bantam, Australorp, black, pullet

Class 317 Bantam, Australorp, any other standard color, cock

Class 318 Bantam, Australorp, any other standard color, hen

Class 319 Bantam, Australorp, any other standard color, cockerel

Class 320 Bantam, Australorp, any other standard color, pullet

THE STEVE TUNSTILL PRIZE CHAMPION AUSTRALORP BANTAM \$20 sponsored by Steve Tunstill

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION AUSTRALORP BANTAM**

#### **BEST AUSTRALORP BANTAM (OTHER THAN BLACK)**

#### FRIZZLE BANTAM

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Bantam - Soft Feathered Heavy Breed Classes award.

Class 321 Bantam, Frizzle, buff, cock

Class 322 Bantam, Frizzle, buff, hen

Class 323 Bantam, Frizzle, buff, cockerel

Class 324 Bantam, Frizzle, buff, pullet

Class 325 Bantam, Frizzle, black, cock

Class 326 Bantam, Frizzle, black, hen

Class 327 Bantam, Frizzle, black, cockerel

Class 328 Bantam, Frizzle, black, pullet

Class 329 Bantam, Frizzle, white, cock

Class 330 Bantam, Frizzle, white, hen

Class 331 Bantam, Frizzle, white, cockerel

Class 332 Bantam, Frizzle, white, pullet

Class 333 Bantam, Frizzle, any other colour, cock

Class 334 Bantam, Frizzle, any other colour, hen

Class 335 Bantam, Frizzle, any other colour, cockerel

Class 336 Bantam, Frizzle, any other colour, pullet

THE RHIANNON KLAR PRIZE CHAMPION FRIZZLE BANTAM \$50 sponsored by Rhiannon Klar

**RESERVE CHAMPION FRIZZLE BANTAM** 

#### LANGSHAN AUSTRALIAN BANTAM

Class 337 Bantam, Langshan Australian, black, cock

Class 338 Bantam, Langshan Australian, black, hen

Class 339 Bantam, Langshan Australian, black, cockerel

Class 340 Bantam, Langshan Australian, black, pullet

Class 341 Bantam, Langshan Australian, any other standard colour, cock

Class 342 Bantam, Langshan Australian, any other standard colour, hen

Class 343 Bantam, Langshan Australian, any other standard colour, cockerel

Class 344 Bantam, Langshan Australian, any other standard colour, pullet

THE SIMON KOZOOLIN MEMORIAL PRIZE CHAMPION LANGSHAN AUSTRALIAN BANTAM \$150 sponsored by Simon Kozoolin Memorial Trust

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION LANGSHAN AUSTRALIAN BANTAM**

#### **ORPINGTON BANTAM**

Class 345 Bantam, Orpington, buff, cock

Class 346 Bantam, Orpington, buff, hen

Class 347 Bantam, Orpington, buff, cockerel

Class 348 Bantam, Orpington, buff, pullet

Class 349 Bantam, Orpington, black, cock

Class 350 Bantam, Orpington, black, hen

Class 351 Bantam, Orpington, black, cockerel

Class 352 Bantam, Orpington, black, pullet

Class 353 Bantam, Orpington, blue, cock

Class 354 Bantam, Orpington, blue, hen

Class 355 Bantam, Orpington, blue, cockerel

Class 356 Bantam, Orpington, blue, pullet

Class 357 Bantam, Orpington, any other standard colour, cock

Class 358 Bantam, Orpington, any other standard colour, hen

Class 359 Bantam, Orpington, any other standard colour, cockerel

Class 360 Bantam, Orpington, any other standard colour, pullet

THE SA POULTRY ASSOCIATION PRIZE CHAMPION ORPINGTON BANTAM \$20 sponsored by SA Poultry Association Inc

**RESERVE CHAMPION ORPINGTON BANTAM** 

#### PEKIN BANTAM

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion True Bantam Exhibit

Class 361 Bantam, Pekin, black, cock

Class 362 Bantam, Pekin, black, hen

Class 363 Bantam, Pekin, black, cockerel

- Class 364 Bantam, Pekin, black, pullet
- Class 365 Bantam, Pekin, buff, cock
- Class 366 Bantam, Pekin, buff, hen
- Class 367 Bantam, Pekin, buff, cockerel
- Class 368 Bantam, Pekin, buff, pullet
- Class 369 Bantam, Pekin, white, cock
- Class 370 Bantam, Pekin, white, hen
- Class 371 Bantam, Pekin, white, cockerel
- Class 372 Bantam, Pekin, white, pullet
- Class 373 Bantam, Pekin, cuckoo, cock
- Class 374 Bantam, Pekin, cuckoo, hen
- Class 375 Bantam, Pekin, cuckoo, cockerel
- Class 376 Bantam, Pekin, cuckoo, pullet
- Class 377 Bantam, Pekin, blue, cock
- Class 378 Bantam, Pekin, blue, hen
- Class 379 Bantam, Pekin, blue, cockerel
- Class 380 Bantam, Pekin, blue, pullet
- Class 381 Bantam, Pekin, any other standard colour, cock
- Class 382 Bantam, Pekin, any other standard colour, hen
- Class 383 Bantam, Pekin, any other standard colour, cockerel
- Class 384 Bantam, Pekin, any other standard colour, pullet
- **BEST PEKIN BANTAM COCK**
- **BEST PEKIN BANTAM HEN**
- **BEST PEKIN BANTAM COCKEREL**
- **BEST PEKIN BANTAM PULLET**
- THE PEKIN BANTAM CLUB OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA PRIZE BEST PEKIN BANTAM, OTHER THAN BLACK OR WHITE \$50 sponsored by The Pekin Bantam Club of South Australia
- THE AARON KUYS MEMORIAL PRIZE CHAMPION PEKIN BANTAM \$30 sponsored by Janet Kuys
- **RESERVE CHAMPION PEKIN BANTAM**

#### PLYMOUTH ROCK BANTAM

- Class 385 Bantam, Plymouth Rock, dark barred, cock
- Class 386 Bantam, Plymouth Rock, dark barred, hen
- Class 387 Bantam, Plymouth Rock, dark barred, cockerel
- Class 388 Bantam, Plymouth Rock, dark barred, pullet

Class 389 Bantam, Plymouth Rock, light barred, cock

Class 390 Bantam, Plymouth Rock, light barred, hen

Class 391 Bantam, Plymouth Rock, light barred, cockerel

Class 392 Bantam, Plymouth Rock, light barred, pullet

Class 393 Bantam, Plymouth Rock, any other standard colour, cock

Class 394 Bantam, Plymouth Rock, any other standard colour, hen

Class 395 Bantam, Plymouth Rock, any other standard colour, cockerel

Class 396 Bantam, Plymouth Rock, any other standard colour, pullet

# THE GAWLER DISTRICT POULTRY FANCIERS ASSOCIATION SPECIAL CASH PRIZE CHAMPION PLYMOUTH ROCK BANTAM

\$15 sponsored by Gawler District Poultry Fanciers Association

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION PLYMOUTH ROCK BANTAM**

#### RHODE ISLAND BANTAM

Class 397 Bantam, Rhode Island, red, cock

Class 398 Bantam, Rhode Island, red, hen

Class 399 Bantam, Rhode Island, red, cockerel

Class 400 Bantam, Rhode Island, red, pullet

Class 401 Bantam, Rhode Island, any other standard colour, cock

Class 402 Bantam, Rhode Island, any other standard colour, hen

Class 403 Bantam, Rhode Island, any other standard colour, cockerel

Class 404 Bantam, Rhode Island, any other standard colour, pullet

THE MURRAY BRIDGE POULTRY & PIGEON SOCIETY PRIZE CHAMPION RHODE ISLAND BANTAM \$20 sponsored by Murray Bridge Poultry & Pigeon Society

**RESERVE CHAMPION RHODE ISLAND BANTAM** 

#### SUSSEX BANTAM

Class 405 Bantam, Sussex, light, cock

Class 406 Bantam, Sussex, light, hen

Class 407 Bantam, Sussex, light, cockerel

Class 408 Bantam, Sussex, light, pullet

Class 409 Bantam, Sussex, any other standard colour, cock

Class 410 Bantam, Sussex, any other standard colour, hen

Class 411 Bantam, Sussex, any other standard colour, cockerel

Class 412 Bantam, Sussex, any other standard colour, pullet

THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE CHAMPION SUSSEX BANTAM Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

**RESERVE CHAMPION SUSSEX BANTAM** 

Class 413 Bantam, Wyandotte, partridge, cock Class 414 Bantam, Wyandotte, partridge, hen Class 415 Bantam, Wyandotte, partridge, cockerel Class 416 Bantam, Wyandotte, partridge, pullet Class 417 Bantam, Wyandotte, white, cock Class 418 Bantam, Wyandotte, white, hen Class 419 Bantam, Wyandotte, white, cockerel Class 420 Bantam, Wyandotte, white, pullet Class 421 Bantam, Wyandotte, creele, cock Class 422 Bantam, Wyandotte, creele, hen Class 423 Bantam, Wyandotte, creele, cockerel Class 424 Bantam, Wyandotte, creele, pullet Class 425 Bantam, Wyandotte, black, cock Class 426 Bantam, Wyandotte, black, hen Class 427 Bantam, Wyandotte, black, cockerel Class 428 Bantam, Wyandotte, black, pullet Class 429 Bantam, Wyandotte, silver-pencilled, cock Class 430 Bantam, Wyandotte, silver-pencilled, hen Class 431 Bantam, Wyandotte, silver-pencilled, cockerel Class 432 Bantam, Wyandotte, silver-pencilled, pullet **BEST SILVER-PENCILLED WYANDOTTE BANTAM IN SHOW** Class 433 Bantam, Wyandotte, Columbian, cock Class 434 Bantam, Wyandotte, Columbian, hen Class 435 Bantam, Wyandotte, Columbian, cockerel Class 436 Bantam, Wyandotte, Columbian, pullet Class 437 Bantam, Wyandotte, buff, cock Class 438 Bantam, Wyandotte, buff, hen Class 439 Bantam, Wyandotte, buff, cockerel Class 440 Bantam, Wyandotte, buff, pullet Class 441 Bantam, Wyandotte, Cuckoo, cock Class 442 Bantam, Wyandotte, Cuckoo, hen Class 443 Bantam, Wyandotte, Cuckoo, cockerel Class 444 Bantam, Wyandotte, Cuckoo, pullet Class 445 Bantam, Wyandotte, any other standard colour, cock Class 446 Bantam, Wyandotte, any other standard colour, hen

30

Class 447 Bantam, Wyandotte, any other standard colour, cockerel

Class 448 Bantam, Wyandotte, any other standard colour, pullet

**BEST WYANDOTTE BANTAM COCK** 

**BEST WYANDOTTE BANTAM HEN** 

**BEST WYANDOTTE BANTAM COCKEREL** 

**BEST WYANDOTTE BANTAM PULLET** 

BEST WYANDOTTE BANTAM (OTHER THAN WHITE) IN SHOW

#### CHAMPION WYANDOTTE BANTAM

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION WYANDOTTE BANTAM**

#### SOFT FEATHERED BANTAM, ANY OTHER VARIETY, HEAVY BREED

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Bantam - Soft Feathered Heavy Breed Classes award.

True Bantams shown in these classes are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion True Bantam Exhibit

Class 449 Bantam, Soft Feathered, any other variety, heavy breed, cock

Class 450 Bantam, Soft Feathered, any other variety, heavy breed, hen

Class 451 Bantam, Soft Feathered, any other variety, heavy breed, cockerel

Class 452 Bantam, Soft Feathered, any other variety, heavy breed, pullet

CHAMPION ANY OTHER VARIETY, SOFT FEATHERED, HEAVY BREED BANTAM

RESERVE CHAMPION, SOFT FEATHERED, ANY OTHER VARIETY, HEAVY BREED BANTAM

#### SPECIAL AWARD SOFT FEATHERED HEAVY BREEDS

THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE and THE SA POULTRY ASSOCIATION PRIZE CHAMPION SOFT FEATHERED BANTAM, HEAVY BREEDS \$40 sponsored by SA Poultry Association Inc, Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

**RESERVE CHAMPION SOFT FEATHERED BANTAM, HEAVY BREEDS** 

THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE CHAMPION RARE BREED SOFT FEATHERED BANTAM, HEAVY BREEDS Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

RESERVE CHAMPION RARE BREED SOFT FEATHERED BANTAM, HEAVY BREEDS

# **BANTAMS SOFT FEATHERED LIGHT BREEDS**

#### ANCONA BANTAM

Class 453 Bantam, Ancona, cock

Class 454 Bantam, Ancona, hen

Class 455 Bantam, Ancona, cockerel

Class 456 Bantam, Ancona, pullet

THE ANCONA CLUB OF AUSTRALIA INC PRIZE CHAMPION ANCONA BANTAM Sash sponsored by Ancona Club of Australia Inc

**RESERVE CHAMPION ANCONA BANTAM** 

#### **BELGIAN BANTAM**

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion True Bantam Exhibit.

- Class 457 Bantam, Belgian, Barbu d'Anvers, any standard colour, cock
- Class 458 Bantam, Belgian, Barbu d'Anvers, any standard colour, hen
- Class 459 Bantam, Belgian, Barbu d'Anvers, any standard colour, cockerel
- Class 460 Bantam, Belgian, Barbu d'Anvers, any standard colour, pullet
- Class 461 Bantam, Belgian, Barbu d'Uccle, mille fleur, cock
- Class 462 Bantam, Belgian, Barbu d'Uccle, mille fleur, hen
- Class 463 Bantam, Belgian, Barbu d'Uccle, mille fleur, cockerel
- Class 464 Bantam, Belgian, Barbu d'Uccle, mille fleur, pullet
- Class 465 Bantam, Belgian, Barbu d'Uccle, mottled, any colour, cock
- Class 466 Bantam, Belgian, Barbu d'Uccle, mottled any colour, hen
- Class 467 Bantam, Belgian, Barbu d'Uccle, mottled any colour, cockerel
- Class 468 Bantam, Belgian, Barbu d'Uccle, mottled any colour, pullet
- Class 469 Bantam, Belgian, Barbu d'Uccle, any other standard colour, cock
- Class 470 Bantam, Belgian, Barbu d'Uccle, any other standard colour, hen
- Class 471 Bantam, Belgian, Barbu d'Uccle, any other standard colour, cockerel
- Class 472 Bantam, Belgian, Barbu d'Uccle, any other standard colour, pullet
- Class 473 Bantam. Belgian, Barbu d'Watermael, any standard colour, cock First placed birds from this class are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Bantam - Soft Feathered Light Breed Classes award.
- Class 474 Bantam. Belgian, Barbu d'Watermael, any standard colour, hen First placed birds from this class are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Bantam - Soft Feathered Light Breed Classes award.
- Class 475 Bantam. Belgian, Barbu d'Watermael, any standard colour, cockerel First placed birds from this class are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Bantam - Soft Feathered Light Breed Classes award.
- Class 476 Bantam. Belgian, Barbu d'Watermael, any standard colour, pullet First placed birds from this class are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Bantam - Soft Feathered Light Breed Classes award.

THE DAVE KLAR PRIZE CHAMPION BELGIAN BANTAM \$50 sponsored by Rhiannon Klar

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION BELGIAN BANTAM**

#### HAMBURGH BANTAM

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Bantam - Soft Feathered Light Breed Classes award.

- Class 477 Bantam, Hamburgh, silver spangled, cock
- Class 478 Bantam, Hamburgh, silver spangled, hen
- Class 479 Bantam, Hamburgh, silver spangled, cockerel
- Class 480 Bantam, Hamburgh, silver spangled, pullet

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION HAMBURGH BANTAM**

#### JAPANESE BANTAM

(Including Frizzled)

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Bantam - Soft Feathered Light Breed Classes award.

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion True Bantam Exhibit.

Class 481 Bantam, Japanese, black-tailed, white, cock

Class 482 Bantam, Japanese, black-tailed, white, hen

Class 483 Bantam, Japanese, black-tailed, white, cockerel

Class 484 Bantam, Japanese, black-tailed, white, pullet

Class 485 Bantam, Japanese, white, cock

Class 486 Bantam, Japanese, white, hen

Class 487 Bantam, Japanese, white, cockerel

Class 488 Bantam, Japanese, white, pullet

Class 489 Bantam, Japanese, black or birchen, cock

Class 490 Bantam, Japanese, black or birchen, hen

Class 491 Bantam, Japanese, black or birchen, cockerel

Class 492 Bantam, Japanese, black or birchen, pullet

Class 493 Bantam, Japanese, blue, any colour, cock

Class 494 Bantam, Japanese, blue, any colour, hen

Class 495 Bantam, Japanese, blue, any colour, cockerel

Class 496 Bantam, Japanese, blue, any colour, pullet

Class 497 Bantam, Japanese, any other standard colour, cock

Class 498 Bantam, Japanese, any other standard colour, hen

Class 499 Bantam, Japanese, any other standard colour, cockerel

Class 500 Bantam, Japanese, any other standard colour, pullet

THE HAROLD FORD MEMORIAL MEDAL and THE STEVE TUNSTILL PRIZE CHAMPION JAPANESE BANTAM

Medallion sponsored by The Harold Ford Memorial Trust Fund (A C Kuys), \$20 sponsored by Steve Tunstill

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION JAPANESE BANTAM**

#### LEGHORN BANTAM

Class 501 Bantam, Leghorn, white, cock

Class 502 Bantam, Leghorn, white, hen

Class 503 Bantam, Leghorn, white, cockerel

Class 504 Bantam, Leghorn, white, pullet

**BEST WHITE LEGHORN BANTAM** 

- Class 505 Bantam, Leghorn, brown, cock
- Class 506 Bantam, Leghorn, brown, hen
- Class 507 Bantam, Leghorn, brown, cockerel
- Class 508 Bantam, Leghorn, brown, pullet
- Class 509 Bantam, Leghorn, black, cock
- Class 510 Bantam, Leghorn, black, hen
- Class 511 Bantam, Leghorn, black, cockerel
- Class 512 Bantam, Leghorn, black, pullet
- Class 513 Bantam, Leghorn, buff, cock
- Class 514 Bantam, Leghorn, buff, hen
- Class 515 Bantam, Leghorn, buff, cockerel
- Class 516 Bantam, Leghorn, buff, pullet
- Class 517 Bantam, Leghorn, blue, cock
- Class 518 Bantam, Leghorn, blue, hen
- Class 519 Bantam, Leghorn, blue, cockerel
- Class 520 Bantam, Leghorn, blue, pullet
- Class 521 Bantam, Leghorn, any other standard colour, cock
- Class 522 Bantam, Leghorn, any other standard colour, hen
- Class 523 Bantam, Leghorn, any other standard colour, cockerel
- Class 524 Bantam, Leghorn, any other standard colour, pullet

THE IAN D HOLDEN MEMORIAL PRIZE BEST LEGHORN BANTAM OTHER THAN WHITE \$30 sponsored by SA Poultry Association Inc

#### THE LEGHORN CLUB OF AUSTRALIA PRIZE CHAMPION LEGHORN BANTAM \$25 sponsored by The Leghorn Club of Australia Inc

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION LEGHORN BANTAM**

#### MINORCA BANTAM

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Bantam - Soft Feathered Light Breed Classes award.

Class 525 Bantam, Minorca, cock

Class 526 Bantam, Minorca, hen

Class 527 Bantam, Minorca, cockerel

Class 528 Bantam, Minorca, pullet

**CHAMPION MINORCA BANTAM** 

**RESERVE CHAMPION MINORCA BANTAM** 

#### POLISH BANTAM

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Bantam - Soft Feathered Light Breed Classes award. Class 529 Bantam, Polish, white crested black, cock Class 530 Bantam, Polish, white crested black, hen Class 531 Bantam, Polish, white crested black, cockerel Class 532 Bantam, Polish, white crested black, pullet Class 533 Bantam, Polish, white crested blue, cock Class 534 Bantam, Polish, white crested blue, hen Class 535 Bantam, Polish, white crested blue, cockerel Class 536 Bantam, Polish, white crested blue, pullet Class 537 Bantam, Polish, white crested blue, pullet Class 538 Bantam, Polish, any other standard colour, cock Class 538 Bantam, Polish, any other standard colour, hen Class 539 Bantam, Polish, any other standard colour, cockerel Class 540 Bantam, Polish, any other standard colour, pullet CLAMPION POLISH BANTAM RESERVE CHAMPION POLISH BANTAM

#### **ROSECOMB BANTAM**

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion True Bantam Exhibit

Class 541 Bantam, Rosecomb, black, cock

Class 542 Bantam, Rosecomb, black, hen

Class 543 Bantam, Rosecomb, black, cockerel

Class 544 Bantam, Rosecomb, black, pullet

Class 545 Bantam, Rosecomb, white, cock

Class 546 Bantam, Rosecomb, white, hen

Class 547 Bantam, Rosecomb, white, cockerel

Class 548 Bantam, Rosecomb, white, pullet

Class 549 Bantam, Rosecomb, blue, cock

Class 550 Bantam, Rosecomb, blue, hen

Class 551 Bantam, Rosecomb, blue, cockerel

Class 552 Bantam, Rosecomb, blue, pullet

Class 553 Bantam, Rosecomb, any other standard colour, cock

Class 554 Bantam, Rosecomb, any other standard colour, hen

Class 555 Bantam, Rosecomb, any other standard colour, cockerel

Class 556 Bantam, Rosecomb, any other standard colour, pullet

THE GARY HART PRIZE BEST ROSECOMB BANTAM, BLACK \$20 sponsored by Gary Hart

THE GARY HART PRIZE BEST ROSECOMB BANTAM, OTHER THAN BLACK \$20 sponsored by Gary Hart

THE A.J. & A.T. LOCK PRIZE CHAMPION ROSECOMB BANTAM \$20 sponsored by A.J. & A.T. Lock

## THE GARY HART PRIZE RESERVE CHAMPION ROSECOMB BANTAM \$20 sponsored by Gary Hart

### SEBRIGHT BANTAM

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Bantam - Soft Feathered Light Breed Classes award.

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion True Bantam Exhibit.

Class 557 Bantam, Sebright, golden, cock

Class 558 Bantam, Sebright, golden, hen

Class 559 Bantam, Sebright, golden, cockerel

Class 560 Bantam, Sebright, golden, pullet

Class 561 Bantam, Sebright, silver, cock

Class 562 Bantam, Sebright, silver, hen

Class 563 Bantam, Sebright, silver, cockerel

Class 564 Bantam, Sebright, silver, pullet

THE H J & J L HEBBERMAN & SONS SPECIAL CASH PRIZE CHAMPION SEBRIGHT BANTAM \$25 sponsored by H J & J L Hebberman & Sons

THE A.J. & A.T. LOCK PRIZE RESERVE CHAMPION SEBRIGHT BANTAM \$10 sponsored by A.J. & A.T. Lock

#### **SPANISH BANTAM**

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Bantam - Soft Feathered Light Breed Classes award.

Class 565 Bantam, Spanish, cock

Class 566 Bantam, Spanish, hen

Class 567 Bantam, Spanish, cockerel

Class 568 Bantam, Spanish, pullet

**CHAMPION SPANISH BANTAM** 

**RESERVE CHAMPION SPANISH BANTAM** 

#### SOFT FEATHERED BANTAM, ANY OTHER VARIETY, LIGHT BREED

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Bantam - Soft Feathered Light Breed Classes award.

True Bantams shown in these classes are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion True Bantam Exhibit

Class 569 Bantam, Soft Feather, any other variety, light breed, cock

Class 570 Bantam, Soft Feather, any other variety, light breed, hen

Class 571 Bantam, Soft Feather, any other variety, light breed, cockerel

Class 572 Bantam, Soft Feather, any other variety, light breed, pullet

#### CHAMPION ANY OTHER VARIETY SOFT FEATHERED BANTAM, LIGHT BREEDS

# **RESERVE CHAMPION ANY OTHER VARIETY SOFT FEATHERED, LIGHT BREED**

# SPECIAL AWARD BANTAM SOFT FEATHERED LIGHT BREEDS

THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE CHAMPION SOFT FEATHERED BANTAM LIGHT BREEDS Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

# **RESERVE CHAMPION SOFT FEATHERED BANTAM LIGHT BREEDS**

THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE CHAMPION RARE BREED SOFT FEATHERED BANTAM LIGHT BREEDS Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

**RESERVE CHAMPION RARE BREED SOFT FEATHERED BANTAM LIGHT BREEDS** 

CHAMPION TRUE BREED FROM BOTH HEAVY AND LIGHT SOFT FEATHERED BANTAM BREEDS

RESERVE CHAMPION TRUE BREED FROM BOTH HEAVY AND LIGHT SOFT FEATHERED BANTAM BREEDS

# **BANTAMS HARD FEATHERED - SECTION 1**

## **OLD ENGLISH GAME BANTAM**

Class 573 Bantam, Game, Old English, partridge, light leg, hen Class 574 Bantam, Game, Old English, partridge, light leg, pullet Class 575 Bantam, Game, Old English, black-red, light leg, cock Class 576 Bantam, Game, Old English, black-red, light leg, cockerel Class 577 Bantam, Game, Old English, wheaten, black-tailed, hen Class 578 Bantam, Game, Old English, wheaten, black-tailed, pullet Class 579 Bantam, Game, Old English, wheaten, blue-tailed, hen Class 580 Bantam, Game, Old English, wheaten, blue-tailed, pullet BEST OLD ENGLISH GAME BANTAM MALE To be selected from classes 575 and 576. **BEST OLD ENGLISH GAME BANTAM FEMALE** To be selected from 573: 574: and from 577 to 580. Class 581 Bantam, Game, Old English, black-red, dark leg, cock Class 582 Bantam, Game, Old English, black-red, dark leg, hen Class 583 Bantam, Game, Old English, black-red, dark leg, cockerel Class 584 Bantam, Game, Old English, black-red, dark leg, pullet Class 585 Bantam, Game, Old English, spangled, cock Class 586 Bantam, Game, Old English, spangled, hen Class 587 Bantam, Game, Old English, spangled, cockerel Class 588 Bantam, Game, Old English, spangled, pullet Class 589 Bantam, Game, Old English, duck-wing, dark leg, cock Class 590 Bantam, Game, Old English, duck-wing, dark leg, hen Class 591 Bantam, Game, Old English, duck-wing, dark leg, cockerel Class 592 Bantam, Game, Old English, duck-wing, dark leg, pullet Class 593 Bantam, Game, Old English, duck-wing, light leg, cock Class 594 Bantam, Game, Old English, duck-wing, light leg, hen Class 595 Bantam, Game, Old English, duck-wing, light leg, cockerel Class 596 Bantam, Game, Old English, duck-wing, light leg, pullet **BEST OLD ENGLISH GAME BANTAM COCK** To be selected from classes 581; 585; 589; and 593. **BEST OLD ENGLISH GAME BANTAM HEN** To be selected from classes 582; 586; 590; and 594. **BEST OLD ENGLISH GAME BANTAM COCKEREL** To be selected from classes 583; 587; 591; and 595. **BEST OLD ENGLISH GAME BANTAM PULLET** To be selected from classes 584; 588; 592; and 596. Class 597 Bantam, Game, Old English, blue-red, dark leg, cock Class 598 Bantam, Game, Old English, blue-red, dark leg, hen Class 599 Bantam, Game, Old English, blue-red, dark leg, cockerel Class 600 Bantam, Game, Old English, blue-red, dark leg, pullet Class 601 Bantam, Game, Old English, blue-red, light leg, cock Class 602 Bantam, Game, Old English, blue-red, light leg, hen Class 603 Bantam, Game, Old English, blue-red, light leg, cockerel Class 604 Bantam, Game, Old English, blue-red, light leg, pullet Class 605 Bantam, Game, Old English, blue duck-wing, cock Class 606 Bantam, Game, Old English, blue duck-wing, hen Class 607 Bantam, Game, Old English, blue duck-wing, cockerel Class 608 Bantam, Game, Old English, blue duck-wing, pullet Class 609 Bantam, Game, Old English, any other colour blue, cock Class 610 Bantam, Game, Old English, any other colour blue, hen Class 611 Bantam, Game, Old English, any other colour blue, cockerel Class 612 Bantam, Game, Old English, any other colour blue, pullet Class 613 Bantam, Game, Old English, creele, cock Class 614 Bantam, Game, Old English, creele, hen Class 615 Bantam, Game, Old English, creele, cockerel Class 616 Bantam, Game, Old English, creele, pullet Class 617 Bantam, Game, Old English, cuckoo, cock Class 618 Bantam, Game, Old English, cuckoo, hen Class 619 Bantam, Game, Old English, cuckoo, cockerel Class 620 Bantam, Game, Old English, cuckoo, pullet

38

Class 621 Bantam, Game, Old English, black, cock Class 622 Bantam, Game, Old English, black, hen Class 623 Bantam, Game, Old English, black, cockerel Class 624 Bantam, Game, Old English, black, pullet Class 625 Bantam, Game, Old English, brassy, cock Class 626 Bantam, Game, Old English, furness, hen Class 627 Bantam, Game, Old English, brassy, cockerel Class 628 Bantam, Game, Old English, furness, pullet Class 629 Bantam, Game, Old English, brown-red, cock Class 630 Bantam, Game, Old English, brown-red, hen Class 631 Bantam, Game, Old English, brown-red, cockerel Class 632 Bantam, Game, Old English, brown-red, pullet Class 633 Bantam, Game, Old English, grey or birchen, cock Class 634 Bantam, Game, Old English, grey or birchen, hen Class 635 Bantam, Game, Old English, grey or birchen, cockerel Class 636 Bantam, Game, Old English, grey or birchen, pullet Class 637 Bantam, Game, Old English, pile, cock Class 638 Bantam, Game, Old English, pile, hen Class 639 Bantam, Game, Old English, pile, cockerel Class 640 Bantam, Game, Old English, pile, pullet Class 641 Bantam, Game, Old English, ginger red, cock Class 642 Bantam, Game, Old English, ginger red, hen Class 643 Bantam, Game, Old English, ginger red, cockerel Class 644 Bantam, Game, Old English, ginger red, pullet Class 645 Bantam, Game, Old English, any other standard colour, cock Class 646 Bantam, Game, Old English, any other standard colour, hen Class 647 Bantam, Game, Old English, any other standard colour, cockerel Class 648 Bantam, Game, Old English, any other standard colour, pullet THE PETER FERRIS MEMORIAL CASH PRIZE **BEST OLD ENGLISH GAME BANTAM (OTHER THAN WHEATEN/BLACK-RED)** \$25 sponsored by SA Poultry Association BEST OLD ENGLISH GAME BANTAM COCK, OVERALL BEST OLD ENGLISH GAME BANTAM HEN, OVERALL BEST OLD ENGLISH GAME BANTAM COCKEREL, OVERALL

BEST OLD ENGLISH GAME BANTAM PULLET, OVERALL

THE OLD ENGLISH GAME FOWL CLUB OF AUSTRALIA PRIZE CHAMPION OLD ENGLISH GAME BANTAM

## **RESERVE CHAMPION OLD ENGLISH GAME BANTAM**

### **SPECIAL AWARD HARD FEATHERED BANTAM - SECTION 1**

SPECIAL CASH PRIZE and THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE CHAMPION HARD FEATHERED BANTAM - SECTION 1 \$40 sponsored by Mary Scruby, Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

**RESERVE CHAMPION HARD FEATHERED BANTAM - SECTION 1** 

# **BANTAMS HARD FEATHERED - SECTION 2**

# **INDIAN GAME BANTAM**

Class 649 Bantam, Game, Indian, dark, cock

Class 650 Bantam, Game, Indian, dark, hen

Class 651 Bantam, Game, Indian, dark, cockerel

Class 652 Bantam, Game, Indian, dark, pullet

Class 653 Bantam, Game, Indian, jubilee, cock

Class 654 Bantam, Game, Indian, jubilee, hen

Class 655 Bantam, Game, Indian, jubilee, cockerel

Class 656 Bantam, Game, Indian, jubilee, pullet

Class 657 Bantam, Game, Indian, double laced blue, cock

Class 658 Bantam, Game, Indian, double laced blue, hen

Class 659 Bantam, Game, Indian, double laced blue, cockerel

Class 660 Bantam, Game, Indian, double laced blue, pullet

Class 661 Bantam, Game, Indian, any other standard colour, cock

Class 662 Bantam, Game, Indian, any other standard colour, hen

Class 663 Bantam, Game, Indian, any other standard colour, cockerel

Class 664 Bantam, Game, Indian, any other standard colour, pullet

THE STEVE TUNSTILL PRIZE CHAMPION INDIAN GAME BANTAM \$20 sponsored by Steve Tunstill

**RESERVE CHAMPION INDIAN GAME BANTAM** 

#### **MODERN GAME BANTAM**

Class 665 Bantam, Game, Modern, black-red, cock Class 666 Bantam, Game, Modern, black-red, hen Class 667 Bantam, Game, Modern, black-red, cockerel Class 668 Bantam, Game, Modern, black-red, pullet Class 669 Bantam, Game, Modern, pile, cock Class 670 Bantam, Game, Modern, pile, hen Class 671 Bantam, Game, Modern, pile, cockerel Class 672 Bantam, Game, Modern, pile, pullet Class 673 Bantam, Game, Modern, duck-wing, cock Class 674 Bantam, Game, Modern, duck-wing, hen Class 675 Bantam, Game, Modern, duck-wing, cockerel Class 676 Bantam, Game, Modern, duck-wing, pullet Class 677 Bantam, Game, Modern, brown-red, cock Class 678 Bantam, Game, Modern, brown-red, hen Class 679 Bantam, Game, Modern, brown-red, cockerel Class 680 Bantam, Game, Modern, brown-red, pullet Class 681 Bantam, Game, Modern, birchen, cock Class 682 Bantam, Game, Modern, birchen, hen Class 683 Bantam, Game, Modern, birchen, cockerel Class 684 Bantam, Game, Modern, birchen, pullet Class 685 Bantam, Game, Modern, wheaten, hen Class 686 Bantam, Game, Modern, wheaten, pullet Class 687 Bantam, Game, Modern, any other standard colour, cock Class 688 Bantam, Game, Modern, any other standard colour, hen

Class 689 Bantam, Game, Modern, any other standard colour, cockerel

Class 690 Bantam, Game, Modern, any other standard colour, pullet

**BEST MODERN GAME BANTAM COCK** 

BEST MODERN GAME BANTAM HEN

**BEST MODERN GAME BANTAM COCKEREL** 

**BEST MODERN GAME BANTAM PULLET** 

#### THE E S MANGELSDORF MEMORIAL MEDAL CHAMPION MODERN GAME BANTAM Medallion sponsored by The E S Mangelsdorf Trust Fund

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION MODERN GAME BANTAM**

#### MLAY GAME BANTAM

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Hard Feathered (Section 2) Bantam Classes award.

Class 691 Bantam, Malay, any standard colour, cock

Class 692 Bantam, Malay, any standard colour, hen

Class 693 Bantam, Malay, any standard colour, cockerel

Class 694 Bantam, Malay, any standard colour, pullet

THE JANET KUYS & KATHLEEN MILLINGTON PRIZE CHAMPION MALAY GAME BANTAM \$20 sponsored by Janet Kuys & Kathleen Millington

# **AUSTRALIAN PIT GAME BANTAM**

Class 695 Bantam, Game, Australian Pit, cock

Class 696 Bantam, Game, Australian Pit, hen

Class 697 Bantam, Game, Australian Pit, cockerel

Class 698 Bantam, Game, Australian Pit, pullet

**CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN PIT GAME BANTAM** 

RESERVE CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN PIT GAME BANTAM

## BANTAM, HARD FEATHERED, ANY OTHER VARIETY

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Hard Feathered (Section 2) Bantam Classes award.

Class 699 Bantam, Hard Feather, any other variety, cock

Class 700 Bantam, Hard Feather, any other variety, hen

Class 701 Bantam, Hard Feather, any other variety, cockerel

Class 702 Bantam, Hard Feather, any other variety, pullet

THE MURRAY BRIDGE POULTRY & PIGEON SOCIETY PRIZE CHAMPION ANY OTHER VARIETY HARD FEATHERED BANTAM \$20 sponsored by Murray Bridge Poultry & Pigeon Society

RESERVE CHAMPION ANY OTHER VARIETY HARD FEATHERED

# **SPECIAL AWARD HARD FEATHERED BANTAM - SECTION 2**

THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE CHAMPION HARD FEATHERED BANTAM - SECTION 2 Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

**RESERVE CHAMPION HARD FEATHERED BANTAM - SECTION 2** 

THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE CHAMPION RARE BREED HARD FEATHERED BANTAM - SECTION 2 Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

**RESERVE CHAMPION RARE BREED HARD FEATHERED BANTAM - SECTION 2** 

# **BREEDING PENS**

Pens to consist of one male and two females. Bantam Breeds as per single class sections. Please note on entry form the breed of exhibits being entered.

# **BREEDING PEN CLASSES**

**Class 703 Breeding Pens, Heavy Breeds** 

**Class 704 Breeding Pens, Light Breeds** 

Class 705 Breeding Pens, Hard Feathered, Large Fowl

Class 706 Breeding Pens, Bantams, Hard Feathered, Section 1

Class 707 Breeding Pens, Bantams, Hard Feathered, Section 2

Class 708 Breeding Pens, Bantams, Soft Feathered, Heavy Breeds

Class 709 Breeding Pens, Bantams, Soft Feathered, Light Breeds

**Class 710 Waterfowl, Heavy** 

**Class 711 Waterfowl, Light** 

**Class 712 Waterfowl, Geese** 

Class 713 Waterfowl, Bantam

THE LOBETHAL POULTRY CLUB PRIZE CHAMPION EXHIBIT IN BREEDING PEN CLASSES POULTRY \$20 sponsored by Lobethal Poultry Club

**RESERVE CHAMPION EXHIBIT IN BREEDING PEN CLASSES POULTRY** 

# JUNIOR CLASSES

Open to boys and girls from 5 to 17 years of age as at 1 July of the current year. Junior exhibitors must pen their own exhibits. The Society reserves the right to supervise the penning of junior exhibits. The committee may disqualify exhibits in this section if the above direction is not followed. All exhibits to be of a standard variety and colour.

#### BANTAM, GAME, OLD ENGLISH

- Class 714 Bantam, Game, Old English, black-red, cock Class 715 Bantam, Game, Old English, black-red, hen Class 716 Bantam, Game, Old English, black-red, cockerel Class 717 Bantam, Game, Old English, black-red, pullet Class 718 Bantam, Game, Old English, wheaten, any colour, hen Class 719 Bantam, Game, Old English, wheaten, any colour, pullet Class 720 Bantam, Game, Old English, spangled, cock Class 721 Bantam, Game, Old English, spangled, hen Class 722 Bantam, Game, Old English, spangled, cockerel Class 723 Bantam, Game, Old English, spangled, pullet Class 724 Bantam, Game, Old English, any other standard colour, cock Class 725 Bantam, Game, Old English, any other standard colour, hen Class 726 Bantam, Game, Old English, any other standard colour, cockerel Class 727 Bantam, Game, Old English, any other standard colour, pullet BANTAM, GAME, MODERN Class 728 Bantam, Game, Modern, black-red, cock
- Class 729 Bantam, Game, Modern, black-red, hen
- Class 730 Bantam, Game, Modern, black-red, cockerel
- Class 731 Bantam, Game, Modern, black-red, pullet
- Class 732 Bantam, Game, Modern, any other standard colour, cock
- Class 733 Bantam, Game, Modern, any other standard colour, hen
- Class 734 Bantam, Game, Modern, any other standard colour, cockerel
- Class 735 Bantam, Game, Modern, any other standard colour, pullet

Return to Contents Page

#### BANTAM, HARD FEATHERED, ANY OTHER VARIETY

Class 736 Bantam, Hard Feathered, any other variety, cock Class 737 Bantam, Hard Feathered, any other variety, hen Class 738 Bantam, Hard Feathered, any other variety, cockerel Class 739 Bantam, Hard Feathered, any other variety, pullet

#### **BANTAM, WYANDOTTE**

Class 740 Bantam, Wyandotte, white, cock Class 741 Bantam, Wyandotte, white, hen

Class 742 Bantam, Wyandotte, white, cockerel

Class 743 Bantam, Wyandotte, white, pullet

Class 744 Bantam, Wyandotte, any other standard colour, cock

Class 745 Bantam, Wyandotte, any other standard colour, hen

Class 746 Bantam, Wyandotte, any other standard colour, cockerel

Class 747 Bantam, Wyandotte, any other standard colour, pullet

# BANTAM, LANGSHAN AUSTRALIAN

Class 748 Bantam, Langshan Australian, any other standard colour, cock Class 749 Bantam, Langshan Australian, any standard colour, hen

Class 750 Bantam, Langshan Australian, any standard colour, cockerel

Class 751 Bantam, Langshan Australian, any standard colour, pullet

#### **BANTAM, FRIZZLE**

- Class 752 Bantam Frizzle, any standard colour, cock
- Class 753 Bantam Frizzle, any standard colour, hen

Class 754 Bantam Frizzle, any standard colour, cockerel

Class 755 Bantam Frizzle, any standard colour, pullet

## **BANTAM, ROSECOMB**

- Class 756 Bantam, Rosecomb, any standard colour, cock
- Class 757 Bantam, Rosecomb, any standard colour, hen
- Class 758 Bantam, Rosecomb, any standard colour, cockerel
- Class 759 Bantam, Rosecomb, any standard colour, pullet

#### **BANTAM, PEKIN**

Class 760 Bantam, Pekin, any standard colour, cock

Class 761 Bantam, Pekin, any standard colour, hen

Class 762 Bantam, Pekin, any standard colour, cockerel

Class 763 Bantam, Pekin, any standard colour, pullet

THE PEKIN BANTAM CLUB OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA PRIZE CHAMPION JUNIOR PEKIN BANTAM

\$50 sponsored by Pekin Bantam Club of South Australia

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION JUNIOR PEKIN BANTAM**

# **BANTAM, BELGIAN**

Class 764 Bantam, Belgian, any standard colour, cock

Class 765 Bantam, Belgian, any standard colour, hen

Class 766 Bantam, Belgian, any standard colour, cockerel

Class 767 Bantam, Belgian, any standard colour, pullet

# BANTAM, SOFT FEATHERED, ANY OTHER VARIETY

Class 768 Bantam, Soft Feather, any other variety, cock

Class 769 Bantam, Soft Feather, any other variety, hen

Class 770 Bantam, Soft Feather, any other variety, cockerel

Class 771 Bantam, Soft Feather, any other variety, pullet

THE ROYAL BIRD MEDALLION CHAMPION BANTAM MALE IN JUNIOR CLASSES Medallion sponsored by Royal Bird

**RESERVE CHAMPION BANTAM MALE IN JUNIOR CLASSES** 

THE ROYAL BIRD MEDALLION CHAMPION BANTAM FEMALE IN JUNIOR CLASSES Medallion sponsored by Royal Bird

**RESERVE CHAMPION BANTAM FEMALE IN JUNIOR CLASSES** 

#### LARGE FOWL

Class 772 Large Fowl, heavy breed, cock

Class 773 Large Fowl, heavy breed, hen

Class 774 Large Fowl, heavy breed, cockerel

Class 775 Large Fowl, heavy breed, pullet

Class 776 Large Fowl, Silkie, White, cock

Class 777 Large Fowl, Silkie, White, hen

Class 778 Large Fowl, Silkie, White, cockerel

Class 779 Large Fowl, Silkie, White, pullet

Class 780 Large Fowl, Silkie, any other colour, cock

Class 781 Large Fowl, Silkie, any other colour, hen

Class 782 Large Fowl, Silkie, any other colour, cockerel

Class 783 Large Fowl, Silkie, any other colour, pullet

THE SUE ZINKLER SPECIAL CASH PRIZE CHAMPION SILKIE IN JUNIOR CLASSES \$20 sponsored by Mrs Sue Zinkler

**RESERVE CHAMPION SILKIE IN JUNIOR CLASSES** 

THE SUE ZINKLER SPECIAL CASH PRIZE CHAMPION SILKIE (OTHER THAN WHITE) IN JUNIOR CLASSES \$10 sponsored by Mrs Sue Zinkler

### **RESERVE CHAMPION SILKIE (OTHER THAN WHITE) IN JUNIOR CLASSES**

- Class 784 Large Fowl, light breed, any other variety, cock (including Jungle Fowl)
- Class 785 Large Fowl, light breed, any other variety, hen (including Jungle Fowl)
- Class 786 Large Fowl, light breed, any other variety, cockerel (including Jungle Fowl)
- Class 787 Large Fowl, light breed, any other variety, pullet (including Jungle Fowl)

THE ROYAL BIRD MEDALLION CHAMPION LARGE FOWL MALE IN JUNIOR CLASSES Medallion sponsored by Royal Bird

# **RESERVE CHAMPION LARGE FOWL MALE IN JUNIOR CLASSES**

THE ROYAL BIRD MEDALLION CHAMPION LARGE FOWL FEMALE IN JUNIOR CLASSES Medallion sponsored by Royal Bird

**RESERVE CHAMPION LARGE FOWL FEMALE IN JUNIOR CLASSES** 

# WATERFOWL

Open to boys and girls from 5 to 17 years of age as at 1 July of the current year.

Class 788 Waterfowl, any variety, drake

Class 789 Waterfowl, any variety, duck

Class 790 Waterfowl, any variety, drake under 12 months

Class 791 Waterfowl, any variety, duck under 12 months

THE ROYAL BIRD MEDALLION CHAMPION EXHIBIT IN JUNIOR WATERFOWL CLASSES Medallion sponsored by Royal Bird

**RESERVE CHAMPION EXHIBIT IN JUNIOR WATERFOWL CLASSES** 

#### **SPECIAL AWARDS - JUNIOR SECTION**

THE E H & A L SCRUBY MEMORIAL CASH PRIZE and THE ROYAL BIRD TROPHY CHAMPION EXHIBIT IN JUNIOR CLASSES \$25 sponsored by Mary Scruby, Perpetual Trophy sponsored by Royal Bird

THE GAWLER DISTRICT POULTRY FANCIERS ASSOCIATION SPECIAL CASH PRIZE RESERVE CHAMPION EXHIBIT IN JUNIOR CLASSES \$20 sponsored by Gawler District Poultry Fanciers Association

# **SCHOOLS SECTION**

Area schools exhibit in the section determined by the class or section or the school responsible for the poultry project. All exhibits to be of a standard variety and colour.

### PRIMARY SCHOOL STUDENTS

Please note on entry form the breed of exhibits being entered.

Class 792 Heavy Breeds, cock

Class 793 Heavy Breeds, hen

Class 794 Heavy Breeds, cockerel

**Class 795 Heavy Breeds, pullet** Class 796 Light Breeds, cock Class 797 Light Breeds, hen Class 798 Light Breeds, cockerel Class 799 Light Breeds, pullet Class 800 Bantams, hard feathered cock Class 801 Bantams, hard feathered hen Class 802 Bantams, hard feathered cockerel Class 803 Bantams, hard feathered pullet Class 804 Bantams, soft feathered cock Class 805 Bantams, soft feathered hen Class 806 Bantams, soft feathered cockerel Class 807 Bantams, soft feathered pullet Class 808 Waterfowl any variety, drake Class 809 Waterfowl any variety, duck Class 810 Waterfowl any variety, drake under 12 months Class 811 Waterfowl any variety, duck under 12 months **CHAMPION EXHIBIT - PRIMARY SCHOOL RESERVE CHAMPION EXHIBIT - PRIMARY SCHOOL** 

# SECONDARY SCHOOL STUDENTS

Please note on entry form the breed of exhibits being entered.

- Class 812 Heavy Breeds, cock
- Class 813 Heavy Breeds, hen
- **Class 814 Heavy Breeds, cockerel**
- Class 815 Heavy Breeds, pullet
- Class 816 Light Breeds, cock
- Class 817 Light Breeds, hen
- Class 818 Light Breeds, cockerel
- Class 819 Light Breeds, pullet
- Class 820 Bantams, hard feathered cock
- Class 821 Bantams, hard feathered hen
- Class 822 Bantams, hard feathered cockerel
- Class 823 Bantams, hard feathered pullet
- Class 824 Bantams, soft feathered cock
- Class 825 Bantams, soft feathered hen
- Class 826 Bantams, soft feathered cockerel

Class 827 Bantams, soft feathered pullet

Class 828 Waterfowl any variety, drake

Class 829 Waterfowl any variety, duck

Class 830 Waterfowl any variety, drake under 12 months

Class 831 Waterfowl any variety, duck under 12 months

**CHAMPION EXHIBIT - SECONDARY SCHOOL** 

# **RESERVE CHAMPION EXHIBIT - SECONDARY SCHOOL**

#### MOST SUCCESSFUL SCHOOL

Schools are awarded points based on their placings (1st to 3rd) in all poultry and egg classes. Points are awarded as follows:

1st place - 3 points 2nd place - 2 points 3rd place - 1 point

In 2025, the School Egg Laying Competition class will be excluded from providing points towards this award.

# SCHOOL EGG LAYING COMPETITION

Pens to consist of 3 pullets, provided by the RAHS and raised by the school in accordance with the School Egg Laying Competition guidelines.

This competition is open to schools that have pre-registered only. If you are interested in this section for 2026, please contact entries@adelaideshowground.com.au

# **Class 832 SCHOOL EGG LAYING COMPETITION**

A team to consist of 3 pullets, provided by the RAHS and raised by the school in accordance with the School Egg Laying Competition guidelines.

\$5.00 entry fee per team.

# THE BUXTON FAMILY PRIZE

# SCHOOL EGG LAYING COMPETITION - EGG QUALITY

First : \$100 sponsored by Buxton Family; Second : \$75 sponsored by Buxton Family; Third : \$50 sponsored by Buxton Family

# THE HICHICK BREEDING COMPANY PRIZE

# SCHOOL EGG LAYING COMPETITION - PULLET TEAMS

First : \$100 sponsored by Hichick Breeding Company; Second : \$75 sponsored by Hichick Breeding Company; Third : \$50 sponsored by Hichick Breeding Company

THE SHOW SOCIETY FOUNDATION PRIZE

# SCHOOL EGG LAYING COMPETITION - PRIMARY POSTER

First : \$60 sponsored by Show Society Foundation; Second : \$30 sponsored by Show Society Foundation; Third : \$20 sponsored by Show Society Foundation

# THE SHOW SOCIETY FOUNDATION PRIZE

SCHOOL EGG LAYING COMPETITION - SECONDARY POSTER First : \$60 sponsored by Show Society Foundation; Second : \$30 sponsored by Show Society Foundation; Third : \$20 sponsored by Show Society Foundation

THE MARY SCRUBY PRIZE CHAMPION EXHIBIT IN SCHOOLS EGG LAYING COMPETITION \$200 sponsored by Mary Scruby

# WATER FOWL

# **DUCKS - HEAVY BREEDS**

Exhibitors are responsible for watering exhibits on penning day.

**CAYUGA** 

Class 833 Cayuga, drake

Class 834 Cayuga, duck

Class 835 Cayuga, drake, under 12 months

Class 836 Cayuga, duck, under 12 months

**CHAMPION CAYUGA** 

**RESERVE CHAMPION CAYUGA** 

#### SILVER APPLEYARD STANDARD

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Heavy Breed Duck or Drake Classes award.

Class 837 Silver Appleyard Standard, drake

Class 838 Silver Appleyard Standard, duck

Class 839 Silver Appleyard Standard, drake under 12 months

Class 840 Silver Appleyard Standard, duck under 12 months

CHAMPION STANDARD SILVER APPLEYARD

**RESERVE CHAMPION STANDARD SILVER APPLEYARD** 

## <u>PEKIN</u>

Class 841 Pekin, drake

Class 842 Pekin, duck

Class 843 Pekin, drake, under 12 months

Class 844 Pekin, duck, under 12 months

THE STEVE TUNSTILL PRIZE CHAMPION PEKIN

**RESERVE CHAMPION PEKIN** 

## ROUEN

Class 845 Rouen, drake

Class 846 Rouen, duck

Class 847 Rouen, drake, under 12 months

Class 848 Rouen, duck, under 12 months

THE GAWLER DISTRICT POULTRY FANCIERS ASSOCIATION SPECIAL CASH PRIZE CHAMPION ROUEN \$15 sponsored by Gawler District Poultry Fanciers Association

**RESERVE CHAMPION ROUEN** 

#### MUSCOVY

Class 849 Muscovy, white, drake

Class 850 Muscovy, white, duck

Class 851 Muscovy, white, drake, under 12 months

Class 852 Muscovy, white, duck, under 12 months

Class 853 Muscovy, pied, drake

#### Class 854 Muscovy, pied, duck

Class 855 Muscovy, pied, drake, under 12 months

Class 856 Muscovy, pied, duck, under 12 months

Class 857 Muscovy, black and white, drake

Class 858 Muscovy, black and white, duck

Class 859 Muscovy, black and white, drake, under 12 months

Class 860 Muscovy, black and white, duck, under 12 months

Class 861 Muscovy, blue and white, drake

Class 862 Muscovy, blue and white, duck

Class 863 Muscovy, blue and white, drake, under 12 months

Class 864 Muscovy, blue and white, duck, under 12 months

Class 865 Muscovy, any other standard colour, drake

Class 866 Muscovy, any other standard colour, duck

Class 867 Muscovy, any other standard colour, drake, under 12 months

Class 868 Muscovy, any other standard colour, duck, under 12 months

THE NARACOORTE POULTRY & PIGEON CLUB PRIZE CHAMPION MUSCOVY \$20 sponsored by Naracoorte Poultry & Pigeon Club

**RESERVE CHAMPION MUSCOVY** 

# ANY OTHER VARIETY, HEAVY

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Heavy Breed Duck or Drake Classes award.

Class 869 Any Other Variety, Heavy, drake

Class 870 Any Other Variety, Heavy, duck

Class 871 Any Other Variety, Heavy, drake, under 12 months

Class 872 Any Other Variety, Heavy, duck, under 12 months

CHAMPION ANY OTHER VARIETY, HEAVY DUCK OR DRAKE

**RESERVE CHAMPION ANY OTHER VARIETY, HEAVY DUCK OR DRAKE** 

#### SPECIAL AWARDS - DUCK HEAVY BREEDS

THE MURRAY BRIDGE POULTRY & PIGEON SOCIETY PRIZE CHAMPION HEAVY BREED DUCK OR DRAKE (includes any other variety classes) \$20 sponsored by Murray Bridge Poultry & Pigeon Society

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION HEAVY BREED DUCK OR DRAKE**

CHAMPION RARE BREED HEAVY BREED DUCK OR DRAKE (includes any other variety classes)

RESERVE CHAMPION RARE BREED HEAVY BREED DUCK OR DRAKE

# **DUCKS - LIGHT BREEDS**

# CAMPBELL

Class 873 Campbell, any standard colour, drake

Class 874 Campbell, any standard colour, duck

Class 875 Campbell, any standard colour, drake, under 12 months

Class 876 Campbell, any standard colour, duck, under 12 months

THE TED CARTER MEMORIAL CASH PRIZE CHAMPION CAMPBELL \$25 sponsored by SA Poultry Association Inc

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION CAMPBELL**

#### CRESTED

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Light Breed Duck or Drake Classes award.

Class 877 Crested, drake

Class 878 Crested, duck

Class 879 Crested, drake, under 12 months

Class 880 Crested, duck, under 12 months

**CHAMPION CRESTED** 

**RESERVE CHAMPION CRESTED** 

#### **ELIZABETH**

Class 881 Elizabeth, drake

Class 882 Elizabeth, duck

Class 883 Elizabeth, drake, under 12 months

Class 884 Elizabeth, duck, under 12 months

THE A.J.& A.T. LOCK PRIZE CHAMPION ELIZABETH \$20 sponsored by A.J. & A.T. Lock

**RESERVE CHAMPION ELIZABETH** 

# **INDIAN RUNNER**

Class 885 Indian Runner, white, drake

Class 886 Indian Runner, white, duck

Class 887 Indian Runner, white, drake, under 12 months

Class 888 Indian Runner, white, duck, under 12 months

Class 889 Indian Runner, coloured, drake

Class 890 Indian Runner, coloured, duck

Class 891 Indian Runner, coloured, drake, under 12 months

Class 892 Indian Runner, coloured, duck, under 12 months

# SPECIAL CASH PRIZE CHAMPION INDIAN RUNNER \$20 sponsored by Mary Scruby

## **RESERVE CHAMPION INDIAN RUNNER**

### **BUFF ORPINGTON**

Class 893 Buff Orpington, drake

Class 894 Buff Orpington, duck

Class 895 Buff Orpington, drake, under 12 months

Class 896 Buff Orpington, duck, under 12 months

THE STEVE TUNSTILL PRIZE CHAMPION BUFF ORPINGTON \$20 sponsored by Steve Tunstill

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION BUFF ORPINGTON**

#### ANY OTHER VARIETY, LIGHT

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Light Breed Duck or Drake Classes award.

Class 897 Any Other Variety, Light, drake

Class 898 Any Other Variety, Light, duck

Class 899 Any Other Variety, Light, drake, under 12 months

Class 900 Any Other Variety, Light, duck, under 12 months

CHAMPION ANY OTHER VARIETY, LIGHT DUCK OR DRAKE

**RESERVE CHAMPION ANY OTHER VARIETY, LIGHT DUCK OR DRAKE** 

# **SPECIAL AWARDS - DUCK LIGHT BREEDS**

THE FLEURIEU POULTRY CLUB PRIZE CHAMPION LIGHT BREED DUCK OR DRAKE (includes any other variety classes) \$20 sponsored by Fleurieu Poultry Club

#### **RESERVE CHAMPION LIGHT BREED DUCK OR DRAKE**

CHAMPION RARE BREED - LIGHT BREED DUCK OR DRAKE (includes any other variety classes)

**RESERVE CHAMPION RARE BREED - LIGHT BREED DUCK OR DRAKE** 

# **DUCKS - BANTAM BREEDS**

#### **AUSTRALIAN CALL**

Class 901 Australian Call, white, drake

Class 902 Australian Call, white, duck

Class 903 Australian Call, white, drake, under 12 months

Class 904 Australian Call, white, duck, under 12 months

Class 905 Australian Call, any other colour, drake

Class 906 Australian Call, any other colour, duck

Class 907 Australian Call, any other colour, drake, under 12 months Class 908 Australian Call, any other colour, duck, under 12 months Class 909 Australian Call, mallard, drake Class 910 Australian Call, mallard, duck

Class 911 Australian Call, mallard, drake, under 12 months

Class 912 Australian Call, mallard, duck, under 12 months

THE JANET KUYS & KATHLEEN MILLINGTON PRIZE CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN CALL \$20 sponsored by Janet Kuys & Kathleen Millington

**RESERVE CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN CALL** 

### MALLARD

Class 913 Mallard, natural, drake Class 914 Mallard, natural, duck Class 915 Mallard, natural, drake, under 12 months of age Class 916 Mallard, natural, duck, under 12 months of age Class 917 Mallard, white, yellow bill, drake Class 918 Mallard, white, yellow bill, duck Class 919 Mallard, white, yellow bill, drake, under 12 months of age Class 920 Mallard, white, yellow bill, duck, under 12 months of age Class 921 Mallard, dusky, drake Class 922 Mallard, dusky, duck Class 923 Mallard, brown, drake Class 924 Mallard, brown, duck Class 925 Mallard, fawn, drake Class 926 Mallard, fawn, duck Class 927 Mallard, Australian, silver, drake Class 928 Mallard, Australian, silver, duck Class 929 Mallard, Australian, silver, drake, under 12 months Class 930 Mallard, Australian, silver, duck, under 12 months Class 931 Mallard, Australian, laced fawn, drake Class 932 Mallard, Australian, laced fawn, duck Class 933 Mallard, any other standard colour, drake Class 934 Mallard, any other standard colour, duck Class 935 Mallard, any other standard colour, drake, under 12 months Class 936 Mallard, any other standard colour, duck, under 12 months

CHAMPION MALLARD

# **RESERVE CHAMPION MALLARD**

# SILVER APPLEYARD BANTAM

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Ducks Bantam Breed Classes award.

Class 937 Silver Appleyard, bantam, drake

Class 938 Silver Appleyard, bantam, duck

Class 939 Silver Appleyard, bantam, drake, under 12 months

Class 940 Silver Appleyard, bantam, duck, under 12 months

CHAMPION SILVER APPLEYARD BANTAM

# **RESERVE CHAMPION SILVER APPLEYARD BANTAM**

#### ANY OTHER VARIETY, BANTAM

Champion and Reserve Champion birds from this breed are also eligible for the Champion and Reserve Champion Rare Breed Exhibit in Ducks Bantam Breed Classes award.

Class 941 Any Other Variety, Bantam, drake

Class 942 Any Other Variety, Bantam, duck

Class 943 Any Other Variety, Bantam, drake under 12 months

Class 944 Any Other Variety, Bantam, duck under 12 months

CHAMPION ANY OTHER VARIETY, BANTAM DUCK OR DRAKE

**RESERVE CHAMPION ANY OTHER VARIETY, BANTAM DUCK OR DRAKE** 

### **SPECIAL AWARD - DUCKS BANTAM BREEDS**

THE NARACOORTE POULTRY & PIGEON CLUB PRIZE CHAMPION BANTAM BREED DUCK OR DRAKE (includes any other variety classes) \$20 sponsored by Naracoorte Poultry & Pigeon Club

# **RESERVE CHAMPION BANTAM BREED DUCK OR DRAKE**

# CHAMPION RARE BREED - BANTAM BREED DUCK OR DRAKE

(includes any other variety classes)

**RESERVE CHAMPION RARE BREED - BANTAM BREED DUCK OR DRAKE** 

# DUCKS

#### **CHAMPION AWARDS**

THE LAUCKE MILLS PRIZE and THE LOBETHAL POULTRY CLUB PRIZE CHAMPION DUCK OR DRAKE \$20 sponsored by Lobethal Poultry Club, Voucher (\$30) sponsored by Laucke Mills

**RESERVE CHAMPION - DUCK OR DRAKE** 

CHAMPION RARE BREED DUCK OR DRAKE

**RESERVE CHAMPION RARE BREED - DUCK OR DRAKE** 

# GEESE

# **CHINESE**

Class 945 Chinese, gander

Class 946 Chinese, goose

THE A.J. & A.T. LOCK PRIZE CHAMPION CHINESE GANDER OR GOOSE \$20 sponsored by A.J. & A.T. Lock

**RESERVE CHAMPION CHINESE GANDER OR GOOSE** 

# EMBDEN

Class 947 Embden, gander

Class 948 Embden, goose

CHAMPION EMBDEN GANDER OR GOOSE

**RESERVE CHAMPION EMBDEN GANDER OR GOOSE** 

# **SEBASTOPOL**

Class 949 Sebastopol, gander

Class 950 Sebastopol, goose

CHAMPION SEBASTOPOL GANDER OR GOOSE

**RESERVE CHAMPION SEBASTOPOL GANDER OR GOOSE** 

### TOULOUSE

Class 951 Toulouse, gander

Class 952 Toulouse, goose

CHAMPION TOULOUSE, GANDER OR GOOSE

**RESERVE CHAMPION TOULOUSE GANDER OR GOOSE** 

# ANY OTHER VARIETY

Class 953 Any other variety, gander Class 954 Any other variety, goose CHAMPION ANY OTHER VARIETY GANDER OR GOOSE RESERVE CHAMPION ANY OTHER VARIETY GANDER OR GOOSE CHAMPION GANDER OR GOOSE RESERVE CHAMPION GANDER OR GOOSE

# FIELD AND GAME

# **TURKEYS**

Class 955 Bronze, male

Class 956 Bronze, female

**CHAMPION BRONZE TURKEY** 

# **RESERVE CHAMPION BRONZE TURKEY**

Class 957 White, male

Class 958 White, hen

**CHAMPION WHITE TURKEY** 

**RESERVE CHAMPION WHITE TURKEY** 

Class 959 Any other standard colour, male

Class 960 Any other standard colour, female

CHAMPION ANY OTHER STANDARD COLOUR TURKEY

RESERVE CHAMPION ANY OTHER STANDARD COLOUR TURKEY

THE AUSTRALIAN HERITAGE TURKEY SOCIETY INC PRIZE and THE HEMINGWAY FAMILY PRIZE CHAMPION TURKEY \$50 sponsored by Jason Hemingway, Sash and Product sponsored by Australian Heritage Turkey Society Inc

SPECIAL CASH PRIZE RESERVE CHAMPION TURKEY \$25 sponsored by Mary Scruby

# **GUINEA FOWL**

Class 961 Guinea Fowl, cock or cockerel

Class 962 Guinea Fowl, hen or pullet

**CHAMPION GUINEA FOWL** 

**RESERVE CHAMPION GUINEA FOWL** 

**CHAMPION AWARDS** 

CHAMPION FIELD AND GAME

**RESERVE CHAMPION FIELD AND GAME** 

# **PIGEONS**

# **2025 FEATURE BREEDS**

Holle Cropper and Showpen Homer

# **CORRECT RINGS**

Exhibits will be disqualified unless rung with solid rings of correct size as enumerated hereunder:

Utility and Fancy breeds: issued by recognised Fancy Pigeon Societies.

Racing Homers: issued by a recognised club including Fancy Pigeon Societies.

Young exhibits are only eligible in young exhibit classes. All exhibits rung with more than one ring, or privately marked, will be disqualified. Exhibits in this section must be representative of the breed for which they are entered.

# CAGES

Exhibits must be exhibited in cages provided free by the Society.

All Pigeon entries must be accompanied by a completed copy of the 'RA&HS 2025 Pigeon Owner Declaration - Vaccination of Pigeons' Please refer to the front of the Competition Schedule for further details

# **SPECIAL AWARDS**

THE RHL SCRUBY MEMORIAL MEDALLION and THE SA CANARY & PIGEON SOCIETY PRIZE CHAMPION PIGEON IN SHOW \$50 sponsored by SA Canary & Pigeon Society, Medallion sponsored by The RHL Scruby Memorial Trust Fund

THE SA CANARY & PIGEON SOCIETY PRIZE RESERVE CHAMPION PIGEON IN SHOW \$50 sponsored by SA Canary & Pigeon Society

THE RHL SCRUBY MEMORIAL PRIZE and THE SA HOMING PIGEON ASSOCIATION MEDALLION BEST YOUNG EXHIBIT IN SHOW \$60 sponsored by RHL Scruby Memorial Trust Fund, Medallion sponsored by SA Homing Pigeon Association

THE SA HOMING PIGEON ASSOCIATION MEDALLION RESERVE YOUNG EXHIBIT IN SHOW Medallion sponsored by SA Homing Pigeon Association

# THE TERRY DARLING MEMORIAL PRIZE FOR AGGREGATE POINTS

**MOST SUCCESSFUL PIGEON EXHIBITOR** Awarded to the Exhibitor gaining the most points in the Pigeon Competition on the following basis 1st place - 3 points 2nd place - 2 points 3rd place - 1 point

\$150 sponsored by Mallee Pigeon Fanciers, Medallion sponsored by Mallee Pigeon Fanciers, Perpetual Trophy sponsored by Mallee Pigeon Fanciers

# **SPECIAL GROUP AWARDS**

THE MALLEE PIGEON FANCIERS PRIZE CHAMPION UTILITY IN GROUP \$50 sponsored by Mallee Pigeon Fanciers

THE MALLEE PIGEON FANCIERS PRIZE CHAMPION POUTER/CROPPER IN GROUP \$50 sponsored by Mallee Pigeon Fanciers

THE MALLEE PIGEON FANCIERS PRIZE CHAMPION HOMER IN GROUP \$50 sponsored by Mallee Pigeon Fanciers THE MALLEE PIGEON FANCIERS PRIZE CHAMPION FRILL IN GROUP \$50 sponsored by Mallee Pigeon Fanciers

THE MALLEE PIGEON FANCIERS PRIZE CHAMPION FLYING TUMBLER IN GROUP \$50 sponsored by Mallee Pigeon Fanciers

THE MALLEE PIGEON FANCIERS PRIZE CHAMPION SHOW PEN HOMER IN GROUP \$50 sponsored by Mallee Pigeon Fanciers

THE BOB APPELBY MEMORIAL MEDALLION and THE MALLEE PIGEON FANCIERS PRIZE CHAMPION MODENA IN GROUP \$50 sponsored by Mallee Pigeon Fanciers, Medallion sponsored by The R.S. Appelby Trust Fund

THE MALLEE PIGEON FANCIERS PRIZE CHAMPION ASIAN IN GROUP \$50 sponsored by Mallee Pigeon Fanciers

THE MALLEE PIGEON FANCIERS PRIZE CHAMPION TOY OR COLOUR IN GROUP \$50 sponsored by Mallee Pigeon Fanciers

THE MALLEE PIGEON FANCIERS PRIZE CHAMPION EXHIBITION TUMBLER IN GROUP \$50 sponsored by Mallee Pigeon Fanciers

# **UTILITY GROUP**

### <u>RUNT</u>

Class 1000 Runt, blue, cock

Class 1001 Runt, blue, hen

Class 1002 Runt, blue, young

Class 1003 Runt, silver or brown bar, cock

Class 1004 Runt, silver or brown bar, hen

Class 1005 Runt, silver or brown bar, young

Class 1006 Runt, any other colour bar, cock

Class 1007 Runt, any other colour bar, hen

Class 1008 Runt, any other colour bar, young

Class 1009 Runt, any colour chequered, cock

Class 1010 Runt, any colour chequered, hen

Class 1011 Runt, any colour chequered, young

Class 1012 Runt, Black, cock

Class 1013 Runt, Black, hen

Class 1014 Runt, Black, young

Class 1015 Runt, Grizzle, (any pattern), cock

Class 1016 Runt, Grizzle, (any pattern), hen

Class 1017 Runt, Grizzle, (any pattern), young

Class 1018 Runt, any other colour, cock Class 1019 Runt, any other colour, hen Class 1020 Runt, any other colour, young CHAMPION RUNT RESERVE CHAMPION RUNT BEST YOUNG RUNT

# MONDAIN

Class 1021 Mondain, cock Class 1022 Mondain, hen Class 1023 Mondain, young CHAMPION MONDAIN RESERVE CHAMPION MONDAIN

#### MONTAUBEN

Class 1024 Montauben, cock Class 1025 Montauben, hen Class 1026 Montauben, young CHAMPION MONTAUBEN RESERVE CHAMPION MONTAUBEN

#### CARNEAU

Class 1027 Carneau, solid red, cock Class 1028 Carneau, solid red, hen Class 1029 Carneau, solid red, young Class 1030 Carneau, solid yellow, cock Class 1031 Carneau, solid yellow, hen Class 1032 Carneau, solid yellow, young Class 1033 Carneau, any other colour, cock Class 1034 Carneau, any other colour, hen Class 1035 Carneau, any other colour, hen Class 1035 Carneau, any other colour, young CHAMPION CARNEAU RESERVE CHAMPION CARNEAU BEST YOUNG CARNEAU

# KING

Class 1036 King, white, cock Class 1037 King, white, hen Class 1038 King, white, cock, young Class 1039 King, white, hen, young Class 1040 King, blue bar, cock Class 1041 King, blue bar, hen Class 1042 King, blue bar, young Class 1043 King, ash red bar, cock Class 1044 King, ash red bar, hen Class 1045 King, ash red bar, young Class 1046 King, any other colour, barred, cock Class 1047 King, any other colour, barred, hen Class 1048 King, any other colour, barred, young Class 1049 King, any colour, chequered, cock Class 1050 King, any colour, chequered, hen Class 1051 King, any colour, chequered, young Class 1052 King, black, cock Class 1053 King, black, hen Class 1054 King, black, young Class 1055 King, any other colour, cock Class 1056 King, any other colour, hen Class 1057 King, any other colour, young **CHAMPION KING RESERVE CHAMPION KING BEST YOUNG KING** 

# COBURG LARK

Class 1058 Coburg Lark, cock

Class 1059 Coburg Lark, hen

Class 1060 Coburg Lark, young

CHAMPION COBURG LARK

**RESERVE CHAMPION COBURG LARK** 

#### POLISH LYNX

Class 1061 Polish Lynx, cock

Class 1062 Polish Lynx, hen

Class 1063 Polish Lynx, young

CHAMPION POLISH LYNX

**RESERVE CHAMPION POLISH LYNX** 

# **POUTERS & CROPPERS GROUP**

### **BRUNNER POUTER**

Class 1064 Brunner Pouter, white, cock Class 1065 Brunner Pouter, white, hen Class 1066 Brunner Pouter, white, cock, young Class 1067 Brunner Pouter, white, hen, young Class 1068 Brunner Pouter, any other colour, cock Class 1069 Brunner Pouter, any other colour, hen Class 1070 Brunner Pouter, any other colour, cock, young Class 1071 Brunner Pouter, any other colour, hen, young Class 1071 Brunner Pouter, any other colour, hen, young Class 1071 Brunner Pouter, any other colour, hen, young Brunner Pouter, any other colour, hen, young CHAMPION BRUNNER POUTER BEST YOUNG BRUNNER POUTER

#### **NORWICH CROPPER**

Class 1072 Norwich Cropper, blue, cock Class 1073 Norwich Cropper, blue, hen Class 1074 Norwich Cropper, blue, young Class 1075 Norwich Cropper, red or yellow, cock Class 1076 Norwich Cropper, red or yellow, hen Class 1077 Norwich Cropper, red or yellow, young Class 1078 Norwich Cropper, any other colour, cock Class 1079 Norwich Cropper, any other colour, cock Class 1079 Norwich Cropper, any other colour, hen Class 1080 Norwich Cropper, any other colour, young CHAMPION NORWICH CROPPER RESERVE CHAMPION NORWICH CROPPER BEST YOUNG NORWICH CROPPER

#### **ENGLISH POUTER**

Class 1081 English Pouter, blue, cock Class 1082 English Pouter, blue, hen Class 1083 English Pouter, blue, young Class 1084 English Pouter, any other colour, cock Class 1085 English Pouter, any other colour, hen Class 1086 English Pouter, any other colour, young CHAMPION ENGLISH POUTER RESERVE CHAMPION ENGLISH POUTER

### PIGMY POUTER

Class 1087 Pigmy Pouter, blue, cock Class 1088 Pigmy Pouter, blue, hen Class 1089 Pigmy Pouter, blue, cock, young Class 1090 Pigmy Pouter, blue, hen, young Class 1091 Pigmy Pouter, black, cock Class 1092 Pigmy Pouter, black, hen Class 1093 Pigmy Pouter, black, young Class 1094 Pigmy Pouter, red or yellow, cock Class 1095 Pigmy Pouter, red or yellow, hen Class 1096 Pigmy Pouter, red or yellow, young Class 1097 Pigmy Pouter, silver or brown barred, cock Class 1098 Pigmy Pouter, silver or brown barred, hen Class 1099 Pigmy Pouter, silver or brown barred, young Class 1100 Pigmy Pouter, mealy or cream, cock Class 1101 Pigmy Pouter, mealy or cream, hen Class 1102 Pigmy Pouter, mealy or cream, young Class 1103 Pigmy Pouter, white, cock Class 1104 Pigmy Pouter, white, hen Class 1105 Pigmy Pouter, white, young Class 1106 Pigmy Pouter, any other colour, cock Class 1107 Pigmy Pouter, any other colour, hen Class 1108 Pigmy Pouter, any other colour, young **CHAMPION PIGMY POUTER RESERVE CHAMPION PIGMY POUTER** BEST YOUNG PIGMY POUTER

#### VOORBURG SHIELD CROPPER

Class 1109 Voorburg Shield Cropper, red or yellow, cock Class 1110 Voorburg Shield Cropper, red or yellow, hen Class 1111 Voorburg Shield Cropper, red or yellow, young Class 1112 Voorburg Shield Cropper, any colour, barred, cock Class 1113 Voorburg Shield Cropper, any colour, barred, hen Class 1114 Voorburg Shield Cropper, any colour, barred, young Class 1115 Voorburg Shield Cropper, any other colour, cock Class 1116 Voorburg Shield Cropper, any other colour, hen Class 1117 Voorburg Shield Cropper, any other colour, young CHAMPION VOORBURG SHIELD CROPPER RESERVE CHAMPION VOORBURG SHIELD CROPPER BEST YOUNG VOORBURG SHIELD CROPPER

# **HOLLE CROPPER - 2025 FEATURE**

Class 1118 Holle Cropper, cock Class 1119 Holle Cropper, hen Class 1120 Holle Cropper, young CHAMPION HOLLE CROPPER RESERVE CHAMPION HOLLE CROPPER

# **HOMER GROUP**

# **CARRIER**

Class 1121 Carrier, black, cock Class 1122 Carrier, black, hen Class 1123 Carrier, black, young Class 1124 Carrier, dun, brown or khaki, cock Class 1125 Carrier, dun, brown or khaki, hen Class 1126 Carrier, dun, brown or khaki, young Class 1127 Carrier, white, cock Class 1128 Carrier, white, hen Class 1129 Carrier, white, young Class 1130 Carrier, any other colour, cock Class 1131 Carrier, any other colour, hen Class 1132 Carrier, any other colour, young **CHAMPION CARRIER RESERVE CHAMPION CARRIER BEST YOUNG CARRIER** Class 1133 Dragoon, blue barred, cock Class 1134 Dragoon, blue barred, hen Class 1135 Dragoon, blue barred, young Class 1136 Dragoon, mealy, cock

Class 1137 Dragoon, mealy, hen

DRAGOON

#### Class 1138 Dragoon, mealy, young

Class 1139 Dragoon, blue or black chequered, cock Class 1140 Dragoon, blue or black chequered, hen Class 1141 Dragoon, blue or black chequered, young Class 1142 Dragoon, red or red chequered, cock Class 1143 Dragoon, red or red chequered, hen Class 1144 Dragoon, red or red chequered, young Class 1145 Dragoon, grizzle any pattern, cock Class 1146 Dragoon, grizzle any pattern, hen Class 1147 Dragoon, grizzle any pattern, hen Class 1148 Dragoon, any other colour, cock Class 1149 Dragoon, any other colour, hen Class 1150 Dragoon, any other colour, young CHAMPION DRAGOON RESERVE CHAMPION DRAGOON

**BEST YOUNG DRAGOON** 

#### **ENGLISH SHOW HOMER**

Class 1151 English Show Homer, blue or black chequered, cock Class 1152 English Show Homer, blue or black chequered, hen Class 1153 English Show Homer, blue or black chequered, young Class 1154 English Show Homer, any other colour chequered, cock Class 1155 English Show Homer, any other colour chequered, hen Class 1156 English Show Homer, any other colour chequered, young Class 1157 English Show Homer, any other colour chequered, young Class 1157 English Show Homer, blue barred, cock Class 1158 English Show Homer, blue barred, hen Class 1159 English Show Homer, blue barred, young Class 1160 English Show Homer, any other colour, cock Class 1161 English Show Homer, any other colour, cock Class 1162 English Show Homer, any other colour, hen Class 1162 English Show Homer, any other colour, young CHAMPION ENGLISH SHOW HOMER RESERVE CHAMPION ENGLISH SHOW HOMER BEST YOUNG ENGLISH SHOW HOMER

### **GERMAN BEAUTY HOMER**

Class 1163 German Beauty Homer, blue barred, cock Class 1164 German Beauty Homer, blue barred, hen Class 1165 German Beauty Homer, blue barred, young Class 1166 German Beauty Homer, any other colour, cock Class 1167 German Beauty Homer, any other colour, hen Class 1168 German Beauty Homer, any other colour, young CHAMPION GERMAN BEAUTY HOMER RESERVE CHAMPION GERMAN BEAUTY HOMER BEST YOUNG GERMAN BEAUTY HOMER

# **EXHIBITION HOMER**

Class 1169 Exhibition Homer, any colour, cock

Class 1170 Exhibition Homer, any colour, hen

Class 1171 Exhibition Homer, any colour, young

CHAMPION EXHIBITION HOMER

# **RESERVE CHAMPION EXHIBITION HOMER**

#### **BRITISH SHOW RACER**

Class 1172 British Show Racer, blue barred, cock Class 1173 British Show Racer, blue barred, hen Class 1174 British Show Racer, blue barred, young Class 1175 British Show Racer, blue chequered/T Pattern, cock Class 1176 British Show Racer, blue chequered/T Pattern, hen Class 1177 British Show Racer, blue chequered/T Pattern, young Class 1178 British Show Racer, grizzle, cock Class 1179 British Show Racer, grizzle, hen Class 1180 British Show Racer, grizzle, young Class 1181 British Show Racer, red chequered/T Pattern, cock Class 1182 British Show Racer, red chequered/T Pattern, hen Class 1183 British Show Racer, red chequered/T Pattern, young Class 1184 British Show Racer, mealy, cock Class 1185 British Show Racer, mealy, hen Class 1186 British Show Racer, mealy, young Class 1187 British Show Racer, white, cock Class 1188 British Show Racer, white, hen Class 1189 British Show Racer, white, young Class 1190 British Show Racer, any other colour, cock Class 1191 British Show Racer, any other colour, hen Class 1192 British Show Racer, any other colour, young

CHAMPION BRITISH SHOW RACER RESERVE CHAMPION BRITISH SHOW RACER BEST YOUNG BRITISH SHOW RACER

# **FRILLS GROUP**

# AFRICAN OWL

Class 1193 African Owl, black, cock Class 1194 African Owl, black, hen Class 1195 African Owl, black, young Class 1196 African Owl, any colour pied, cock Class 1197 African Owl, any colour pied, hen Class 1198 African Owl, any colour pied, young Class 1199 African Owl, any colour pied, young Class 1199 African Owl, dun, brown or khaki, cock Class 1200 African Owl, dun, brown or khaki, hen Class 1201 African Owl, dun, brown or khaki, young Class 1202 African Owl, dun, brown or khaki, young Class 1203 African Owl, any other colour, cock Class 1204 African Owl, any other colour, hen Class 1204 African Owl, any other colour, young CHAMPION AFRICAN OWL RESERVE CHAMPION AFRICAN OWL

# ENGLISH OWL

Class 1205 English Owl, cock Class 1206 English Owl, hen Class 1207 English Owl, young CHAMPION ENGLISH OWL RESERVE CHAMPION ENGLISH OWL BEST YOUNG ENGLISH OWL

# CHINESE OWL

Class 1208 Chinese Owl, any colour bar, cock Class 1209 Chinese Owl, any colour bar, hen Class 1210 Chinese Owl, any colour bar, young Class 1211 Chinese Owl, any colour chequered, cock Class 1212 Chinese Owl, any colour chequered, hen Class 1213 Chinese Owl, any colour chequered, young Class 1214 Chinese Owl, any other colour, cock Class 1215 Chinese Owl, any other colour, hen Class 1216 Chinese Owl, any other colour, young CHAMPION CHINESE OWL RESERVE CHAMPION CHINESE OWL BEST YOUNG CHINESE OWL

### <u>TURBIT</u>

Class 1217 Turbit, black, cock Class 1218 Turbit, black, hen Class 1219 Turbit, black, young Class 1220 Turbit, blue or silver, cock Class 1221 Turbit, blue or silver, hen Class 1222 Turbit, blue or silver, young Class 1223 Turbit, red or red chequered, cock Class 1224 Turbit, red or red chequered, hen Class 1225 Turbit, red or red chequered, hen Class 1226 Turbit, any other colour, cock Class 1227 Turbit, any other colour, hen Class 1228 Turbit, any other colour, young CLAMPION TURBIT RESERVE CHAMPION TURBIT

**BEST YOUNG TURBIT** 

#### **BLONDINETTE**

Class 1229 Blondinette, black-laced, cock Class 1230 Blondinette, black-laced, hen Class 1231 Blondinette, black-laced, young Class 1232 Blondinette, dun, brown or khaki laced, cock Class 1233 Blondinette, dun, brown or khaki laced, hen Class 1234 Blondinette, dun, brown or khaki laced, young Class 1235 Blondinette, red or yellow laced, cock Class 1236 Blondinette, red or yellow laced, hen Class 1237 Blondinette, red or yellow laced, hen Class 1238 Blondinette, red or yellow laced, hen Class 1239 Blondinette, any colour barred, cock Class 1239 Blondinette, any colour barred, hen Class 1241 Blondinette, any other colour, cock Class 1242 Blondinette, any other colour, hen Class 1243 Blondinette, any other colour, young CHAMPION BLONDINETTE RESERVE CHAMPION BLONDINETTE BEST YOUNG BLONDINETTE

### **SATINETTE**

Class 1244 Satinette, black-laced, cock Class 1245 Satinette, black-laced, hen Class 1246 Satinette, black-laced, young Class 1247 Satinette, dun, brown or khaki laced, cock Class 1248 Satinette, dun, brown or khaki laced, hen Class 1249 Satinette, dun, brown or khaki laced, young Class 1250 Satinette, any other colour, laced tail, cock Class 1251 Satinette, any other colour, laced tail, hen Class 1252 Satinette, any other colour, laced tail, young Class 1253 Satinette, blue laced, cock Class 1254 Satinette, blue laced, hen Class 1255 Satinette, blue laced, young Class 1256 Satinette, brunette or brownette, cock Class 1257 Satinette, brunette or brownette, hen Class 1258 Satinette, brunette or brownette, young Class 1259 Satinette, bluette or silverette, cock Class 1260 Satinette, bluette or silverette, hen Class 1261 Satinette, bluette or silverette, young Class 1262 Satinette, any other colour, spot tail, cock Class 1263 Satinette, any other colour, spot tail, hen Class 1264 Satinette, any other colour, spot tail, young **CHAMPION SATINETTE RESERVE CHAMPION SATINETTE BEST YOUNG SATINETTE** 

# **FLYING TUMBLERS GROUP**

## AUSTRALIAN PERFORMING TUMBLER

Class 1265 Tumbler, Australian Performing, red, cock

Class 1266 Tumbler, Australian Performing, red, hen Class 1267 Tumbler, Australian Performing, red, young Class 1268 Tumbler, Australian Performing, yellow, cock Class 1269 Tumbler, Australian Performing, yellow, hen Class 1270 Tumbler, Australian Performing, yellow, young Class 1271 Tumbler, Australian Performing, almond, cock Class 1272 Tumbler, Australian Performing, almond, hen Class 1273 Tumbler, Australian Performing, almond, young Class 1274 Tumbler, Australian Performing, black, cock Class 1275 Tumbler, Australian Performing, black, hen Class 1276 Tumbler, Australian Performing, black, young Class 1277 Tumbler, Australian Performing, any other colour, cock Class 1278 Tumbler, Australian Performing, any other colour, hen Class 1279 Tumbler, Australian Performing, any other colour, young THE MALLEE PIGEON FANCIERS CHALLENGE PRIZE CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN PERFORMING TUMBLER \$58 sponsored by Mallee Pigeon Fanciers.

RESERVE CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN PERFORMING TUMBLER

BEST YOUNG AUSTRALIAN PERFORMING TUMBLER

#### WEST OF ENGLAND TUMBLER

Class 1280 Tumbler, West of England, Red/Yellow, baldhead, cock Class 1281 Tumbler, West of England, Red/Yellow, baldhead, hen Class 1282 Tumbler, West of England, Red/Yellow, baldhead, young Class 1283 Tumbler, West of England, any other colour baldhead, cock Class 1284 Tumbler, West of England, any other colour baldhead, hen Class 1285 Tumbler, West of England, any other colour baldhead, hen Class 1285 Tumbler, West of England, any other colour baldhead, young Class 1286 Tumbler, West of England, any colour, barred, cock Class 1287 Tumbler, West of England, any colour, barred, hen Class 1288 Tumbler, West of England, any colour, barred, hen Class 1289 Tumbler, West of England, any colour spangled, cock Class 1290 Tumbler, West of England, any colour spangled, hen Class 1291 Tumbler, West of England, any colour spangled, young CHAMPION WEST OF ENGLAND TUMBLER RESERVE CHAMPION WEST OF ENGLAND TUMBLER BEST YOUNG WEST OF ENGLAND TUMBLER

# SHOW BIRMINGHAM ROLLER

Class 1292 Birmingham Roller, baldhead, black or blue, cock Class 1293 Birmingham Roller, baldhead, black or blue, hen Class 1294 Birmingham Roller, baldhead, black or blue, young Class 1295 Birmingham Roller, baldhead, any other colour, cock Class 1296 Birmingham Roller, baldhead, any other colour, hen Class 1297 Birmingham Roller, baldhead, any other colour, young Class 1298 Birmingham Roller, baldhead, any other colour, young Class 1298 Birmingham Roller, any other colour, cock Class 1299 Birmingham Roller, any other colour, hen Class 1300 Birmingham Roller, any other colour, young CHAMPION SHOW BIRMINGHAM ROLLER RESERVE CHAMPION SHOW BIRMINGHAM ROLLER BEST YOUNG SHOW BIRMINGHAM ROLLER

#### SHOW TIPPLER

Class 1301 Show Tippler, cock Class 1302 Show Tippler, hen Class 1303 Show Tippler, young CHAMPION SHOW TIPPLER RESERVE CHAMPION SHOW TIPPLER

#### **FLYING TIPPLER**

Class 1304 Flying Tippler, blue, cock Class 1305 Flying Tippler, blue, hen Class 1306 Flying Tippler, blue, young Class 1307 Flying Tippler, any colour grizzle, cock Class 1308 Flying Tippler, any colour grizzle, hen Class 1309 Flying Tippler, any colour grizzle, young Class 1310 Flying Tippler, any other colour, cock Class 1311 Flying Tippler, any other colour, hen CHAMPION FLYING TIPPLER RESERVE CHAMPION FLYING TIPPLER

#### **OLD DUTCH TUMBLER**

Class 1312 Tumbler, Old Dutch, black or dun, cock Class 1313 Tumbler, Old Dutch, black or dun, hen Class 1314 Tumbler, Old Dutch, black or dun, young Class 1315 Tumbler, Old Dutch, any colour chequered, cock Class 1316 Tumbler, Old Dutch, any colour chequered, hen Class 1317 Tumbler, Old Dutch, any colour chequered, young Class 1318 Tumbler, Old Dutch, any other colour, cock Class 1319 Tumbler, Old Dutch, any other colour, hen Class 1320 Tumbler, Old Dutch, any other colour, young

CHAMPION OLD DUTCH TUMBLER

**RESERVE CHAMPION OLD DUTCH TUMBLER** 

### VIENNA LONG FACED TUMBLER

Class 1321 Tumbler, Vienna longfaced, any colour, cock Class 1322 Tumbler, Vienna longfaced, any colour, hen Class 1323 Tumbler, Vienna longfaced, any colour, young CHAMPION VIENNA LONG FACED TUMBLER RESERVE CHAMPION VIENNA LONG FACED TUMBLER

# SADDLEBACK

Class 1324 Saddleback, stripe, black, cock Class 1325 Saddleback, stripe, black, hen Class 1326 Saddleback, stripe, black, young Class 1327 Saddleback, stripe, red or yellow, cock Class 1328 Saddleback, stripe, red or yellow, hen Class 1329 Saddleback, stripe, red or yellow, young Class 1330 Saddleback, stripe, any other colour, cock Class 1331 Saddleback, stripe, any other colour, hen Class 1332 Saddleback, stripe, any other colour, young Class 1333 Saddleback, spot, any colour, cock Class 1334 Saddleback, spot, any colour, hen Class 1335 Saddleback, spot, any colour, young Class 1336 Saddleback, any colour, clean legged, cock Class 1337 Saddleback, any colour, clean legged, hen Class 1338 Saddleback, any colour, clean legged, young **CHAMPION SADDLEBACK RESERVE CHAMPION SADDLEBACK BEST YOUNG SADDLEBACK** 

# **MODENA GROUP**

# SCHIETTI MODENA

Class 1339 Schiette Modena, blue or silver, cock

Class 1340 Schiette Modena, blue or silver, hen Class 1341 Schiette Modena, blue or silver, cock, young Class 1342 Schiette Modena, blue or silver, hen, young Class 1343 Schiette Modena, bronze, any pattern, cock Class 1344 Schiette Modena, bronze, any pattern, hen Class 1345 Schiette Modena, bronze, any pattern, cock, young Class 1346 Schiette Modena, bronze, any pattern, hen, young Class 1347 Schiette Modena, black or dun, cock Class 1348 Schiette Modena, black or dun, hen Class 1349 Schiette Modena, black or dun, cock, young Class 1350 Schiette Modena, black or dun, hen, young Class 1351 Schiette Modena, mealy or cream, cock Class 1352 Schiette Modena, mealy or cream, hen Class 1353 Schiette Modena, mealy or cream, young Class 1354 Schiette Modena, ash red/yellow, cock Class 1355 Schiette Modena, ash red/yellow, hen Class 1356 Schiette Modena, ash red/yellow, young Class 1357 Schiette Modena, recessive red/yellow, cock Class 1358 Schiette Modena, recessive red/yellow, hen Class 1359 Schiette Modena, recessive red/yellow, cock, young Class 1360 Schiette Modena, recessive red/yellow, hen, young Class 1361 Schiette Modena, silver dun/silver cream, cock Class 1362 Schiette Modena, silver dun/silver cream, hen Class 1363 Schiette Modena, russet/ochre, cock Class 1364 Schiette Modena, russet/ochre, hen Class 1365 Schiette Modena, brown/khaki, cock Class 1366 Schiette Modena, brown/khaki, hen Class 1367 Schiette Modena, any colour, brown family, young Class 1368 Schiette Modena, indigo/andalusian, cock Class 1369 Schiette Modena, indigo/andalusian, hen Class 1370 Schiette Modena, indigo/andalusian, young Class 1371 Schiette Modena, argent, any colour, cock Class 1372 Schiette Modena, argent, any colour, hen Class 1373 Schiette Modena, argent, any colour, young Class 1374 Schiette Modena, magnani, cock

Class 1375 Schiette Modena, magnani, hen Class 1376 Schiette Modena, magnani, young Class 1377 Schiette Modena, grizzle, any colour, cock Class 1378 Schiette Modena, grizzle, any colour, hen Class 1379 Schiette Modena, grizzle, any colour, young Class 1380 Schiette Modena, grizzle, any colour, young Class 1380 Schiette Modena, white, cock Class 1381 Schiette Modena, white, hen Class 1382 Schiette Modena, white, young Class 1383 Schiette Modena, any other colour, cock Class 1384 Schiette Modena, any other colour, hen Class 1385 Schiette Modena, any other colour, young CHAMPION SCHIETTI MODENA RESERVE CHAMPION SCHIETTI MODENA BEST YOUNG SCHIETTI MODENA

## **GAZZI MODENA**

Class 1386 Gazzi Modena, blue or silver, cock Class 1387 Gazzi Modena, blue or silver, hen Class 1388 Gazzi Modena, blue or silver, cock, young Class 1389 Gazzi Modena, blue or silver, hen, young Class 1390 Gazzi Modena, bronze any pattern, cock Class 1391 Gazzi Modena, bronze any pattern, hen Class 1392 Gazzi Modena, bronze any pattern, cock, young Class 1393 Gazzi Modena, bronze any pattern, hen, young Class 1394 Gazzi Modena, black, cock Class 1395 Gazzi Modena, black, hen Class 1396 Gazzi Modena, black, young Class 1397 Gazzi Modena, ash red/yellow, cock Class 1398 Gazzi Modena, ash red/yellow, hen Class 1399 Gazzi Modena, ash red/yellow, young Class 1400 Gazzi Modena, recessive red/yellow, cock Class 1401 Gazzi Modena, recessive, red/yellow, hen Class 1402 Gazzi Modena, recessive, red/yellow, young Class 1403 Gazzi Modena, any other colour, cock Class 1404 Gazzi Modena, any other colour, hen Class 1405 Gazzi Modena, any other colour, young

# **ASIAN GROUP**

# LAHORE

Class 1406 Lahore, cock Class 1407 Lahore, hen Class 1408 Lahore, young CHAMPION LAHORE RESERVE CHAMPION LAHORE

## FANTAIL

Class 1409 Fantail, white, cock

- Class 1410 Fantail, white, hen
- Class 1411 Fantail, white, young, cock
- Class 1412 Fantail, white, young, hen
- Class 1413 Fantail, black, cock
- Class 1414 Fantail, black, hen
- Class 1415 Fantail, black, young
- Class 1416 Fantail, blue barred, cock
- Class 1417 Fantail, blue barred, hen
- Class 1418 Fantail, blue barred, young
- Class 1419 Fantail, silver barred, cock
- Class 1420 Fantail, silver barred, hen
- Class 1421 Fantail, silver barred, young
- Class 1422 Fantail, any other colour, barred, cock
- Class 1423 Fantail, any other colour, barred, hen
- Class 1424 Fantail, any other colour, barred, young
- Class 1425 Fantail, red or yellow, cock
- Class 1426 Fantail, red or yellow, hen
- Class 1427 Fantail, red or yellow, young
- Class 1428 Fantail, pied, any colour, cock
- Class 1429 Fantail, pied, any colour, hen
- Class 1430 Fantail, pied, any colour, young
- Class 1431 Fantail, any colour saddle, cock

Class 1432 Fantail, any colour saddle, hen

Class 1433 Fantail, any colour saddle, young

Class 1434 Fantail, any other colour, cock

Class 1435 Fantail, any other colour, hen

Class 1436 Fantail, any other colour, young

# THE GEORGE J ADKINS PRIZE CHAMPION FANTAIL \$50 sponsored by TRUST FUNDS & CHALLENGE AWARDS, Medallion sponsored by TRUST FUNDS & CHALLENGE AWARDS

THE GEORGE J ADKINS PRIZE RESERVE CHAMPION FANTAIL Medallion sponsored by TRUST FUNDS & CHALLENGE AWARDS

#### **BEST STANDARD FANTAIL**

**BEST YOUNG FANTAIL** 

### LACE FANTAIL

Class 1437 Fantail, lace, any colour, cock

Class 1438 Fantail, lace, any colour, hen

Class 1439 Fantail, lace, any colour, young

**BEST LACE FANTAIL** 

# **INDIAN FANTAIL**

Class 1440 Fantail, Indian, any colour, cock

Class 1441 Fantail, Indian, any colour, hen

Class 1442 Fantail, Indian, any colour, young

**CHAMPION INDIAN FANTAIL** 

**RESERVE CHAMPION INDIAN FANTAIL** 

# **JACOBIN**

Class 1443 Jacobin, black, cock

Class 1444 Jacobin, black, hen

Class 1445 Jacobin, black, young

Class 1446 Jacobin, yellow, cock

Class 1447 Jacobin, yellow, hen

Class 1448 Jacobin, yellow, young

Class 1449 Jacobin, red, cock

Class 1450 Jacobin, red, hen

Class 1451 Jacobin, red, young

Class 1452 Jacobin, white, cock

Class 1453 Jacobin, white, hen

Class 1454 Jacobin, white, young

Class 1455 Jacobin, blue or silver, cock Class 1456 Jacobin, blue or silver, hen Class 1457 Jacobin, blue or silver, young Class 1458 Jacobin, splashed, cock Class 1459 Jacobin, splashed, hen Class 1460 Jacobin, splashed, young Class 1461 Jacobin, any other colour, cock Class 1462 Jacobin, any other colour, hen Class 1463 Jacobin, any other colour, young CHAMPION JACOBIN RESERVE CHAMPION JACOBIN BEST YOUNG JACOBIN

#### FRILLBACK

Class 1464 Frillback, grizzle, blue, cock Class 1465 Frillback, grizzle, blue, hen Class 1466 Frillback, grizzle, blue, young Class 1467 Frillback, grizzle, red or yellow, cock Class 1468 Frillback, grizzle, red or yellow, hen Class 1469 Frillback, grizzle, red or yellow, young Class 1470 Frillback, grizzle, any other colour, cock Class 1471 Frillback, grizzle, any other colour, hen Class 1472 Frillback, grizzle, any other colour, hen Class 1473 Frillback, grizzle, any other colour, young Class 1473 Frillback, self, any colour, cock Class 1474 Frillback, self, any colour, hen Class 1475 Frillback, self, any colour, young CHAMPION FRILLBACK RESERVE CHAMPION FRILLBACK BEST YOUNG FRILLBACK

# **BOKHARA TRUMPETER**

Class 1476 Bokhara Trumpeter, any colour, cock

Class 1477 Bokhara Trumpeter, any colour, hen

Class 1478 Bokhara Trumpeter, any colour, young

CHAMPION BOKHARA TRUMPETER

RESERVE CHAMPION BOKHARA TRUMPETER

### ENGLISH TRUMPETER

Class 1479 English Trumpeter, any colour, cock Class 1480 English Trumpeter, any colour, hen Class 1481 English Trumpeter, any colour, young CHAMPION ENGLISH TRUMPETER RESERVE CHAMPION ENGLISH TRUMPETER

# EGYPTIAN SWIFT

Class 1482 Egyptian Swift, any colour, cock Class 1483 Egyptian Swift, any colour, hen Class 1484 Egyptian Swift, any colour, young CHAMPION EGYPTIAN SWIFT RESERVE CHAMPION EGYPTIAN SWIFT

# **TOY OR COLOUR PIGEON GROUP**

### FAIRY SWALLOW

Class 1485 Fairy Swallow, blue, cock Class 1486 Fairy Swallow, blue, hen Class 1487 Fairy Swallow, blue, young Class 1488 Fairy Swallow, black, cock Class 1489 Fairy Swallow, black, hen Class 1490 Fairy Swallow, black, young Class 1491 Fairy Swallow, any other colour, cock Class 1492 Fairy Swallow, any other colour, hen Class 1493 Fairy Swallow, any other colour, hen Class 1493 Fairy Swallow, any other colour, young CHAMPION FAIRY SWALLOW RESERVE CHAMPION FAIRY SWALLOW

SILESIAN SWALLOW

Class 1494 Silesian Swallow, blue, cock

Class 1495 Silesian Swallow, blue, hen

Class 1496 Silesian Swallow, blue, young

Class 1497 Silesian Swallow, black, cock

Class 1498 Silesian Swallow, black, hen

Class 1499 Silesian Swallow, black, young

Class 1500 Silesian Swallow, any other colour, cock

Class 1501 Silesian Swallow, any other colour, hen

Class 1502 Silesian Swallow, any other colour, young

THE RICHIE DARLING PRIZE CHAMPION SILESIAN SWALLOW \$30 sponsored by Richie Darling

**RESERVE CHAMPION SILESIAN SWALLOW** 

#### **ARCHANGEL OR GIMPEL**

Class 1503 Archangel, copper, black wing, cock Class 1504 Archangel, copper, black wing, hen Class 1505 Archangel, copper, black wing, young Class 1506 Gimpel, yellow, black wing, cock Class 1507 Gimpel, yellow, black wing, hen Class 1508 Gimpel, yellow, black wing, young Class 1509 Gimpel, any blue wing, cock Class 1510 Gimpel, any blue wing, hen Class 1511 Gimpel, any blue wing, young Class 1512 Gimpel, any white wing, cock Class 1513 Gimpel, any white wing, hen Class 1514 Gimpel, any white wing, young Class 1515 Gimpel, any other colour, cock Class 1516 Gimpel, any other colour, hen Class 1517 Gimpel, any other colour, young CHAMPION ARCHANGEL OR GIMPEL **RESERVE CHAMPION ARCHANGEL OR GIMPEL** 

BEST YOUNG ARCHANGEL OR GIMPEL

# **STARLING**

Class 1518 Starling, cock

Class 1519 Starling, hen

Class 1520 Starling, young

**CHAMPION STARLING** 

**RESERVE CHAMPION STARLING** 

# **HYACINTH**

Class 1521 Hyacinth, Cock Class 1522 Hyacinth, Hen Class 1523 Hyacinth, young CHAMPION HYACINTH RESERVE CHAMPION HYACINTH Class 1524 Danish, Suabian, cock Class 1525 Danish, Suabian, hen Class 1526 Danish, Suabian, young CHAMPION DANISH SUABIAN RESERVE CHAMPION DANISH SUABIAN

# **AUSTRALIAN SUABIAN**

Class 1527 Australian, Suabian, cock Class 1528 Australian, Suabian, hen Class 1529 Australian, Suabian, young CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN SUABIAN RESERVE CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN SUABIAN

# NUREMBURG LARK

Class 1530 Lark, Nuremburg, larked, cock Class 1531 Lark, Nuremburg, larked, hen Class 1532 Lark, Nuremburg, larked, young Class 1533 Lark, Nuremburg, barred, cock Class 1534 Lark, Nuremburg, barred, hen Class 1535 Lark, Nuremburg, barred, young Class 1536 Lark, Nuremburg, barless, cock Class 1537 Lark, Nuremburg, barless, hen Class 1538 Lark, Nuremburg, barless, hen Class 1538 Lark, Nuremburg, barless, young CHAMPION NUREMBERG LARK RESERVE CHAMPION NUREMBERG LARK

# FIELD PIGEON

Class 1539 Field Pigeon, Saxon, cock Class 1540 Field Pigeon, Saxon, hen Class 1541 Field Pigeon, Saxon, young Class 1542 Field Pigeon, Thuringen, cock Class 1543 Field Pigeon, Thuringen, hen Class 1544 Field Pigeon Thuringen, young CHAMPION FIELD PIGEON RESERVE CHAMPION FIELD PIGEON BEST YOUNG FIELD PIGEON Class 1545 Ice, white barred, cock

Class 1546 Ice, white barred, hen

Class 1547 Ice, white barred, young

Class 1548 Ice, spangled, cock

Class 1549 Ice, spangled, hen

Class 1550 Ice, spangled, young

Class 1551 Ice, barless, cock

Class 1552 Ice, barless, hen

Class 1553 Ice, barless, young

CHAMPION ICE

**RESERVE CHAMPION ICE** 

BEST YOUNG ICE

# **EXHIBITION TUMBLER GROUP**

NUN

Class 1554 Nun, black, cock Class 1555 Nun, black, hen Class 1556 Nun, black, young Class 1557 Nun, dun, brown or khaki, cock Class 1558 Nun, dun, brown or khaki, hen Class 1559 Nun, dun, brown or khaki, young Class 1560 Nun, any other colour, cock Class 1561 Nun, any other colour, hen Class 1562 Nun, any other colour, young CHAMPION NUN RESERVE CHAMPION NUN BEST YOUNG NUN

### HELMET

Class 1563 Helmet, plainhead, black, cock

Class 1564 Helmet, plainhead, black, hen

Class 1565 Helmet, plainhead, black, young

Class 1566 Helmet, plainhead, red, cock

Class 1567 Helmet, plainhead, red, hen

Class 1568 Helmet, plainhead, red, young

Class 1569 Helmet, plainhead, yellow, cock Class 1570 Helmet, plainhead, yellow, hen Class 1571 Helmet, plainhead, yellow, young Class 1572 Helmet, plainhead, any other colour, cock Class 1573 Helmet, plainhead, any other colour, hen Class 1574 Helmet, plainhead, any other colour, young Class 1575 Helmet, crested, black, cock Class 1576 Helmet, crested, black, hen Class 1577 Helmet, crested, black, young Class 1578 Helmet, crested, red, cock Class 1579 Helmet, crested, red, hen Class 1580 Helmet, crested, red, young Class 1581 Helmet, crested, yellow, cock Class 1582 Helmet, crested, yellow, hen Class 1583 Helmet, crested, yellow, young Class 1584 Helmet, crested, any other colour, cock Class 1585 Helmet, crested, any other colour, hen Class 1586 Helmet, crested, any other colour, young **CHAMPION HELMET RESERVE CHAMPION HELMET BEST YOUNG HELMET** 

### **TUMBLER - LONG FACED**

Class 1587 Tumbler, long faced, cock

Class 1588 Tumbler, long faced, hen

Class 1589 Tumbler, long faced, young

CHAMPION LONG FACED SELF OR BARRED TUMBLER

**RESERVE CHAMPION LONG FACED SELF OR BARRED TUMBLER** 

## **TUMBLER - LONG FACED BALDHEAD**

Class 1590 Tumbler, long faced, baldhead, any colour, cock

Class 1591 Tumbler, long faced, baldhead, any colour, hen

Class 1592 Tumbler, long faced, baldhead, any colour, young

CHAMPION LONG FACED BALDHEAD TUMBLER

**RESERVE CHAMPION LONG FACED BALDHEAD TUMBLER** 

# **TUMBLER - LONG FACED BEARD**

Class 1593 Tumbler, long faced, beard, any colour, cock

Class 1594 Tumbler, long faced, beard, any colour, hen Class 1595 Tumbler, long faced, beard, any colour, young CHAMPION LONG FACED TUMBLER, BEARD

# RESERVE CHAMPION LONG FACED TUMBLER, BEARD

# **TUMBLER - LONG FACED MUFFED**

Class 1596 Tumbler, long faced, muffed, any colour, cock Class 1597 Tumbler, long faced, muffed, any colour, hen Class 1598 Tumbler, long faced, muffed, any colour, young CHAMPION LONG FACED MUFFED TUMBLER RESERVE CHAMPION LONG FACED MUFFED TUMBLER

### **TUMBLER - SHORT FACED**

Class 1599 Tumbler, English short faced, cock

Class 1600 Tumbler, English short faced, hen

Class 1601 Tumbler, English short faced, young

CHAMPION ENGLISH SHORT FACED TUMBLER

**RESERVE CHAMPION ENGLISH SHORT FACED TUMBLER** 

### **TUMBLER - SHORT FACED BALDHEAD**

Class 1602 Tumbler, English short faced, baldhead, cock

Class 1603 Tumbler, English short faced, baldhead, hen

Class 1604 Tumbler, English short faced, baldhead, young

CHAMPION ENGLISH SHORT FACED BALDHEAD TUMBLER

**RESERVE CHAMPION ENGLISH SHORT FACED BALDHEAD TUMBLER** 

# **TUMBLER - SHORT FACED BEARD**

Class 1605 Tumbler, English short faced, beard, cock

Class 1606 Tumbler, English short faced, beard, hen

Class 1607 Tumbler, English short faced, beard, young

CHAMPION ENGLISH SHORT FACED TUMBLER, BEARD

**RESERVE CHAMPION ENGLISH SHORT FACED TUMBLER, BEARD** 

# TURKISH TUMBLER

Class 1608 Tumbler, Turkish barred, cock Class 1609 Tumbler, Turkish barred, hen Class 1610 Tumbler, Turkish barred, young Class 1611 Tumbler, Turkish chequered, cock Class 1612 Tumbler, Turkish chequered, hen Class 1613 Tumbler, Turkish chequered, young

# **CHAMPION TURKISH TUMBLER**

# **RESERVE CHAMPION TURKISH TUMBLER**

# BEST YOUNG TURKISH TUMBLER

## **DOMESTIC SHOW FLIGHT**

Class 1614 Domestic Show Flight, any colour, cock Class 1615 Domestic Show Flight, any colour, hen Class 1616 Domestic Show Flight, any colour, young CHAMPION DOMESTIC SHOW FLIGHT RESERVE CHAMPION DOMESTIC SHOW FLIGHT

# PARLOUR TUMBLER

Class 1617 Tumbler, Parlour, any colour, cock Class 1618 Tumbler, Parlour, any colour, hen

Class 1619 Tumbler, Parlour, any colour, young

CHAMPION PARLOUR TUMBLER

RESERVE CHAMPION PARLOUR TUMBLER

### KOMORNER TUMBLER

Class 1620 Tumbler, Komorner, any colour, cock

Class 1621 Tumbler, Komorner, any colour, hen

Class 1622 Tumbler, Komorner, any colour, young

**CHAMPION KOMORNER TUMBLER** 

**RESERVE CHAMPION KOMORNER TUMBLER** 

## FELEGYHAUSER TUMBLER

Class 1623 Tumbler, Felegyhauser, any colour, cock

Class 1624 Tumbler, Felegyhauser, any colour, hen

Class 1625 Tumbler, Felegyhauser, any colour, young

CHAMPION FELEGYHAUSER TUMBLER

**RESERVE CHAMPION FELEGYHAUSER TUMBLER** 

## MAGPIE

Class 1626 Magpie, black, cock

Class 1627 Magpie, black, hen

Class 1628 Magpie, black, cock, young

Class 1629 Magpie, black, hen, young

Class 1630 Magpie, red, cock

Class 1631 Magpie, red, hen

Class 1632 Magpie, red, cock, young

Class 1633 Magpie, red, hen, young Class 1634 Magpie, yellow, cock Class 1635 Magpie, yellow, hen Class 1636 Magpie, yellow, cock, young Class 1637 Magpie, yellow, hen, young Class 1638 Magpie, Dun, cock Class 1639 Magpie, Dun, hen Class 1640 Magpie, Dun, cock, young Class 1641 Magpie, Dun, hen, young Class 1642 Magpie, any other colour, cock Class 1643 Magpie, any other colour, hen Class 1644 Magpie, any other colour, cock, young Class 1645 Magpie, any other colour, hen, young **CHAMPION MAGPIE RESERVE CHAMPION MAGPIE BEST YOUNG MAGPIE** 

### **BRUNSWICK BEARD**

Class 1646 Beard, Brunswick, black, cock

Class 1647 Beard, Brunswick, black, hen

Class 1648 Beard, Brunswick, black, young

Class 1649 Beard, Brunswick, red, cock

Class 1650 Beard, Brunswick, red, hen

Class 1651 Beard, Brunswick, red, young

Class 1652 Beard, Brunswick, yellow, cock

Class 1653 Beard, Brunswick, yellow, hen

Class 1654 Beard, Brunswick, yellow, young

Class 1655 Beard, Brunswick, any other colour, cock

Class 1656 Beard, Brunswick, any other colour, hen

Class 1657 Beard, Brunswick, any other colour, young

CHAMPION BRUNSWICK, BEARD

**RESERVE CHAMPION BRUNSWICK, BEARD** 

**BEST YOUNG BRUNSWICK, BEARD** 

# **FANCY CLASSES**

#### ANY OTHER DISTINCT VARIETY FANCY

Class 1658 Any other distinct variety, fancy, clean legged, cock Class 1659 Any other distinct variety, fancy, clean legged, hen Class 1660 Any other distinct variety, fancy, clean legged, young Class 1661 Any other distinct variety, fancy, feather legged, cock Class 1662 Any other distinct variety, fancy, feather legged, hen Class 1663 Any other distinct variety, fancy, feather legged, hen Class 1663 Any other distinct variety, fancy, feather legged, young CHAMPION ANY OTHER DISTINCT VARIETY, FANCY RESERVE CHAMPION ANY OTHER DISTINCT VARIETY, FANCY BEST YOUNG ANY OTHER DISTINCT VARIETY, FANCY

#### **EXHIBITION PAIR**

(Cock and hen same breed and colour).

Class 1664 Exhibition Pair, Utility, any variety

Class 1665 Exhibition Pair, Fancy, any variety, clean leg

Class 1666 Exhibition Pair, Fancy, any variety, feather leg

Class 1667 Exhibition Pair, Show Pen Homer

CHAMPION EXHIBITION PAIR

**RESERVE CHAMPION EXHIBITION PAIR** 

#### PRESENTATION CLASS

(Any breed any colour cock or hen to be judged solely on show presentation).

Class 1668 Presentation Class

**CHAMPION PRESENTATION** 

**RESERVE CHAMPION PRESENTATION** 

# JUNIOR CLASSES

Open to boys and girls under 18 years of age on 1 January of the current year.

Class 1669 Any variety, any colour, cock

Class 1670 Any variety, any colour, hen

Class 1671 Any variety, any colour, cock, young

Class 1672 Any variety, any colour, hen, young

CHAMPION EXHIBIT IN JUNIOR CLASSES PIGEONS

**RESERVE CHAMPION EXHIBIT IN JUNIOR CLASSES PIGEONS** 

# **SHOW PEN HOMERS**

# **SHOW PEN HOMER CLASSES - 2025 FEATURE**

Class 1673 Show Pen Homer, blue or black chequered, cock

Class 1674 Show Pen Homer, blue or black chequered, hen

Class 1675 Show Pen Homer, blue or black chequered, cock, young Class 1676 Show Pen Homer, blue or black chequered, hen, young Class 1677 Show Pen Homer, red or red chequered, cock Class 1678 Show Pen Homer, red or red chequered, hen Class 1679 Show Pen Homer, red or red chequered, cock, young Class 1680 Show Pen Homer, red or red chequered, hen, young Class 1681 Show Pen Homer, yellow or yellow chequered, cock Class 1682 Show Pen Homer, yellow or yellow chequered, hen Class 1683 Show Pen Homer, yellow or yellow chequered, young Class 1684 Show Pen Homer, blue barred, cock Class 1685 Show Pen Homer, blue barred, hen Class 1686 Show Pen Homer, blue barred, cock, young Class 1687 Show Pen Homer, blue barred, hen, young Class 1688 Show Pen Homer, mealy, cock Class 1689 Show Pen Homer, mealy, hen Class 1690 Show Pen Homer, mealy, young Class 1691 Show Pen Homer, any other colour barred, cock Class 1692 Show Pen Homer, any other colour barred, hen Class 1693 Show Pen Homer, any other colour barred, young Class 1694 Show Pen Homer, white, cock Class 1695 Show Pen Homer, white, hen Class 1696 Show Pen Homer, white, young Class 1697 Show Pen Homer, opal, cock Class 1698 Show Pen Homer, opal, hen Class 1699 Show Pen Homer, opal, cock, young Class 1700 Show Pen Homer, opal, hen, young **Class 1701 Show Pen Homer, reduced, cock** Class 1702 Show Pen Homer, reduced, hen Class 1703 Show Pen Homer, reduced, young Class 1704 Show Pen Homer, almond, cock Class 1705 Show Pen Homer, almond, hen Class 1706 Show Pen Homer, almond, young Class 1707 Show Pen Homer, black, indigo or andalusian, cock Class 1708 Show Pen Homer, black, indigo or andalusian, hen Class 1709 Show Pen Homer, black, indigo or andalusian, young

Class 1710 Show Pen Homer, grizzle, cock

Class 1711 Show Pen Homer, grizzle, hen

Class 1712 Show Pen Homer, grizzle, young

Class 1713 Show Pen Homer, pied, cock

Class 1714 Show Pen Homer, pied, hen

Class 1715 Show Pen Homer, pied, young

Class 1716 Show Pen Homer, any other colour, cock

Class 1717 Show Pen Homer, any other colour, hen

Class 1718 Show Pen Homer, any other colour, young

THE BOB APPELBY MEMORIAL MEDALLION CHAMPION SHOW PEN HOMER Medallion sponsored by The R.S. Appelby Trust Fund

**RESERVE CHAMPION SHOW PEN HOMER** 

**BEST YOUNG SHOW PEN HOMER** 

# **RACING HOMERS**

Class 1719 Racing Homer, blue or black chequered, cock Class 1720 Racing Homer, blue or black chequered, hen Class 1721 Racing Homer, blue or black chequered, cock, young Class 1722 Racing Homer, blue or black chequered, hen, young Class 1723 Racing Homer, red or red chequered, cock Class 1724 Racing Homer, red or red chequered, hen Class 1725 Racing Homer, any other colour, hen, young Class 1726 Racing Homers, yellow, dun, brown, cock, young Class 1727 Racing Homer, pied, cock, young Class 1728 Racing Homer, pied, hen, young Class 1729 Racing Homers, white, cock Class 1730 Racing Homers, white, hen Class 1731 Racing Homers, white, cock, young Class 1732 Racing Homers, white, hen, young Class 1733 Racing Homer, any other colour, cock Class 1734 Racing Homer, any other colour, hen Class 1735 Racing Homer, any other colour, cock, young Class 1736 Racing Homer, mealy or silver, cock, young Class 1737 Racing Homer, mealy or silver, hen, young Class 1738 Racing Homer, strawberry mealy, cock

- Class 1739 Racing Homer, strawberry mealy, hen Class 1740 Racing Homer, strawberry mealy, cock, young Class 1741 Racing Homer, strawberry mealy, hen, young Class 1742 Racing Homer, grizzle, cock Class 1743 Racing Homer, grizzle, hen Class 1744 Racing Homer, grizzle, cock, young Class 1745 Racing Homer, grizzle, hen, young Class 1746 Racing Homer, pied, cock Class 1747 Racing Homer, pied, hen Class 1748 Racing Homer, black/indigo/andalusian, hen, young Class 1749 Racing Homer, mealy or silver, cock Class 1750 Racing Homer, mealy or silver, hen Class 1751 Racing Homers, yellow, dun, brown, hen, young Class 1752 Racing Homer, blue barred, cock Class 1753 Racing Homer, blue barred, hen Class 1754 Racing Homer, blue barred, cock, young Class 1755 Racing Homer, blue barred, hen, young Class 1756 Racing Homer, pencilled blue barred, cock Class 1757 Racing Homer, pencilled blue barred, hen Class 1758 Racing Homer, pencilled blue barred, cock, young Class 1759 Racing Homer, pencilled blue barred, hen, young Class 1760 Racing Homer, black/indigo/andalusian, cock Class 1761 Racing Homer, black/indigo/andalusian, hen Class 1762 Racing Homer, black/indigo/andalusian, cock, young Class 1763 Racing Homer, red or red chequered, cock, young Class 1764 Racing Homer, red or red chequered, hen, young Class 1765 Racing Homers, yellow, dun, brown, cock Class 1766 Racing Homers, yellow, dun, brown, hen THE SA HOMING PIGEON ASSOCIATION PRIZE **CHAMPION RACING HOMER** \$30 sponsored by SA Homing Pigeon Association THE SA HOMING PIGEON ASSOCIATION PRIZE
- RESERVE CHAMPION RACING HOMER \$20 sponsored by SA Homing Pigeon Association

**BEST YOUNG RACING HOMER** 

THE MALLEE PIGEON FANCIERS PRIZE EXHIBITOR GAINING THE MOST POINTS THE YOUNG RACING HOMER CLASSES On a 3,2,1, basis \$30 sponsored by Mallee Pigeon Fanciers THE SA HOMING PIGEON ASSOCIATION PRIZE EXHIBITOR GAINING THE MOST POINTS IN THE RACING HOMER CLASSES On a 3,2,1, basis \$30 sponsored by SA Homing Pigeon Association

THE SA HOMING PIGEON ASSOCIATION PRIZE RUNNER-UP RACING HOMER EXHIBITOR \$20 sponsored by SA Homing Pigeon Association

# EGGS

# **EGG CLASSES**

Tinted eggs are any colour other than white or brown. Any other variety are eggs from birds not being chicken or waterfowl.

# **OPEN STANDARD**

- Class 1 Twelve Eggs, Standard, white.
- Class 2 Twelve Eggs, Standard, brown
- Class 3 Twelve Eggs, Standard, tinted.
- Class 4 Six Eggs, Standard, white.
- Class 5 Six Eggs, Standard, brown.
- Class 6 Six Eggs, Standard, tinted.
- Class 7 Six Eggs, Standard, silkie (breed).

CHAMPION EGG PLATE, STANDARD

# **RESERVE CHAMPION EGG PLATE, STANDARD**

# **OPEN BANTAM**

- Class 8 Twelve Eggs, Bantam, any one colour.
- Class 9 Six Eggs, Bantam, white.
- Class 10 Six Eggs, Bantam, brown.
- Class 11 Six Eggs, Bantam, tinted.
- CHAMPION EGG PLATE, BANTAM

**RESERVE CHAMPION EGG PLATE, BANTAM** 

# **OPEN WATERFOWL**

- Class 12 Twelve Eggs, Duck, any one colour
- Class 13 Six Eggs, Duck, white
- Class 14 Six Eggs, Duck, tinted
- Class 15 Four Eggs, Goose
- CHAMPION EGG PLATE, WATERFOWL

# **RESERVE CHAMPION EGG PLATE, WATERFOWL**

# ANY OTHER VARIETY

- Class 16 Six Eggs, Turkey
- Class 17 Six Eggs, Guinea Fowl
- Class 18 Six Eggs, Any Other Variety (one type)
- Class 19 Twelve Eggs, mixed, minimum of three different varieties
- CHAMPION EGG PLATE, OTHER VARIETY
- **RESERVE CHAMPION EGG PLATE, OTHER VARIETY**

# JUNIOR CLASSES

Open to boys and girls from 5 to 17 years of age as at 1 July of the current year. Junior exhibitors must stage their own exhibits.

- Class 20 Twelve Eggs, Standard, any one colour.
- Class 21 Six Eggs, Standard, any one colour.
- Class 22 Twelve Eggs, Bantam, any one colour.
- Class 23 Six Eggs, Bantam, any one colour.
- Class 24 Six Eggs, Duck, any one colour.
- Class 25 Six Eggs, any other variety (one type).
- CHAMPION EGG PLATE JUNIOR CLASSES
- **RESERVE CHAMPION EGG PLATE JUNIOR CLASSES**

### PRIMARY SCHOOL CLASSES

- Class 26 Twelve Eggs, Standard, brown
- Class 27 Six Eggs, Standard, white.
- Class 28 Six Eggs, Bantam, any one colour.
- Class 29 Six Eggs, Duck, any one colour
- Class 30 Six Eggs, any other variety (one type)
- **CHAMPION EGG PLATE PRIMARY SCHOOL**
- **RESERVE CHAMPION EGG PLATE PRIMARY SCHOOL**

# SECONDARY SCHOOL CLASSES

- Class 31 Twelve Eggs, Standard, brown
- Class 32 Six Eggs, Standard, white
- Class 33 Six Eggs, Bantam, any one colour
- Class 34 Six Eggs, Duck, any one colour Secondary School
- Class 35 Six Eggs, any other variety (one type)
- **CHAMPION EGG PLATE SECONDARY SCHOOL**
- **RESERVE CHAMPION EGG PLATE SECONDARY SCHOOL**

# EGG SPECIAL AWARDS

# THE COMMUNITY BRIDGING SERVICES PRIZE

CHAMPION EGG PLATE IN SHOW To be drawn from Open and Junior Classes. \$60 sponsored by Community Bridging Services

# THE COMMUNITY BRIDGING SERVICES PRIZE

**RESERVE CHAMPION EGG PLATE IN SHOW** To be drawn from Open and Junior Classes \$40 sponsored by **Community Bridging Services** 

#### THE RA&HS TROPHY BEST SCHOOL EGG PLATE

To be drawn from Primary and Secondary School Students entries. Perpetual Trophy sponsored by **RA&HS Poultry, Pigeon & Egg Committee** 

# Thanks to our sponsors...



- A & S Burgess
- A.J & A.T Lock
- All Game Club of SA
- Ancona Club of Australia Inc
- Australian Heritage Turkey Society Inc
- Breeder's Choice
- Buxton Family
- Community Bridging Services
- Fleurieu Poultry Club
- Gary Hart
- Gawler District Poultry Fanciers Association
- H.J & J.L Hebberman & Sons
- Hichick Breeding Company
- Janet Kuys & Kathleen Millington
- Jason Hemingway
- Joan Ross
- Laucke Mills
- Leghorn Club of Australia Inc
- Lobethal Poultry Club
- Mallee Pigeon Fanciers
- Mary Scruby
- Michael & Bec Rich
- Murray Bridge Poultry & Pigeon Society

- Naracoorte Poultry & Pigeon Club
- Old English Game Fowl Club of Australia Inc
- Orpington Club of Australia (Inc)
- Pekin Bantam Club of South Australia
- RA&HS Poultry, Pigeon & Egg Committee
- Rex & Leah Liebelt
- Rhiannon Klar
- Richie Darling
- Royal Bird
- SA Canary & Pigeon Society
- SA Homing Pigeon Association
- SA Poultry Association Inc
- Show Society Foundation
- Specialised Breeders Australia
- Steve Tunstill
- Sue Zinkler
- Simon Kozoolin Memorial Trust
- The Brian Causby Memorial Trust Fund
- The E S Mangelsdorf Trust Fund
- The Harold Ford Memorial Trust Fund
- The Plymouth Rock Club of Australia
- The RHL Scruby Memorial Trust Fund
- The R.S. Appelby Trust Fund

# **ROYAL ADELAIDE SHOW - EXHIBITORS CONDITIONS OF ENTRY**

#### HAZARD REPORTING

Exhibitors must notify the Area/Pavilion Supervisor or the Venue Control Centre immediately of any hazards detected. Hazards are any situation which has the potential to cause:

- I. Injury, illness or death to people or animals either immediately or in the future
- 2. Damage or destruction to property

#### INCIDENT REPORTING

Exhibitors must notify the Area/Pavilion Supervisor or the Venue Management Office immediately an incident occurs which has resulted in:

- 1. The injury, illness or death of any person or animal
- 2. The damage, destruction or loss of property
- 3. A near miss incident that could have resulted in the consequences listed in 1 and 2

#### WASTE DISPOSAL

All waste including liquids must be disposed of responsibly and placed in the appropriate bin or receptacle. Storm drains must not be used for the disposal of any waste.

#### HAZARD MINIMISATION

All areas must be kept in a clean and tidy order with clearly defined and available access and exit routes at all times. Buildup of combustible waste must be avoided.

Care must be taken to minimise trip hazards and obstacles that people may walk into.

## HAZARDOUS MATERIALS

The RA&HS are to be advised of all hazardous materials that are brought onto the Showground. Appropriate warning signs and Safety Data Sheets (SDS) will need to be provided before allowing these materials on site. SDS are to be available onsite and provided immediately upon request by an RA&HS Representative.

#### **MEDIA COMMENTS**

Any public comment on emergencies, incidents or other venue matters should only come from the RA&HS. The key media spokesperson for the RA&HS is the Marketing Manager.

#### **DUTY OF CARE**

It is important to ensure your own safety and that of all other site personnel, visitors and general public at the Adelaide Showground.

All exhibitors have a "Duty of Care" to avoid exposing themselves or other people to situations which could lead to injury. This "Duty of Care" extends to the prevention of damage to property.

#### LIABILITY AND INDEMNITY

#### 1. Release

Entry to and remaining on the Showground is entirely at the risk of the Exhibitor and to the maximum extent permitted by law, the Exhibitor releases the Society (which term includes in this clause the Society's officers, employees, members and agents), from all claims and demands of every kind resulting from any accident, damage or injury occurring at the Showground, and without limitation, the Exhibitor acknowledges:

 a) the Society has no responsibility or liability for any loss, damage or injury to or caused by any Exhibit;

**b**) the Society has no responsibility or liability for any loss, damage or injury to or caused by any Exhibitor, his or her family, invitees and Agents;

c) the Society has no responsibility or liability for any loss, damage or injury to a Motor Vehicle or any of its contents whilst it is located on the Showground; and

d) without limiting Regulations 1 (a), 1 (b) and (c) above, the Society has no responsibility or liability for any loss, damage or injury resulting from the sale, treatment, failure to treat, destruction, disposal or other dealing with any Exhibit, or for loss, damage or injury to any personal belongings, equipment or property brought onto the Showground.

#### 2. Indemnity

To the maximum extent permitted by law, the Exhibitor must indemnify and keep indemnified the Society and its officers,

employees, members and agents from and against all actions, claims, demands, losses, damages, costs, expenses and liabilities including without limitation, consequential loss and loss of profits for which the Society is or may be or become liable in respect of or arising from:

a) loss, damage or injury to any person in connection with the Exhibit or the relevant Event;

b) without limiting Regulation 2(a), loss, damage or injury to any other Exhibit or Exhibitor, his or her family, invitees, Agents, or to the property of the Society, or its members, or to the general public, caused or contributed to or by any act or omission of an Exhibit of the Exhibitor or by the Exhibitor, his or her family, invitees or Agents; and

c) without limiting Regulation 2(a), loss, damage or injury to the Exhibit, or the Exhibitor, his or her family, invitees, or Agents caused or contributed by an act or omission of an Exhibit of the Exhibitor or by the transportation, feeding or housing of an Exhibit of the Exhibitor.

#### 3. Removal from Showground

Without prejudice to any other provision in these Regulations, where the Society, its officers, employees, members or agents removes an Exhibit, or causes an Exhibit to be removed from the Showground, the Exhibit is removed or caused to be removed entirely at the risk of the Exhibitor. The person or persons removing the Exhibit will be deemed to be the agent of the Exhibitor, and his or her acts and omissions will be deemed to be the acts and omissions of the Exhibitor.

#### 4. Insurance

The Society will arrange Animal Exhibitors Public Liability insurance cover for all Exhibitors of Exhibits being animals. The Exhibitor is bound by the terms and conditions of this insurance and by Statutory Duties as defined under the Insurance Contracts Act (1984). Details of the Animal Exhibitors Public Liability insurance are set out in the Relevant Schedule. The Society does not insure first party loss, damage or injury to Exhibits, and Exhibitors should consider purchasing insurance if required.

#### 5. Personal effects

The Society has no responsibility or liability for any loss or damage caused to personal belongings, equipment or property which is brought onto the Showground by an Exhibitor, his or her family, invitees or Agents.

#### **EMERGENCY INFORMATION**

#### Emergency information and Emergency Assembly Points for the various animal pavilions and stables will be included with Exhibitor List of Entries and Notice to Exhibitor notifications. Competitors should be familiar with these plans.

# FIRST AID

During the Royal Adelaide Show, St John provides First Aid Services but it is suggested that competitors have a basic First Aid kit for minor medical requirements.

St John is not in attendance after public hours.

For emergency contact details, check Notice Boards for onsite assistance or dial 000 for a medical emergency.

#### RA&HS EMERGENCY FACILITIES

Firefighting and other emergency equipment must not be removed or used for any other purpose. Missing or unserviceable equipment should be reported to the Venue Control Centre immediately.

#### SMOKING

Smoking is only permitted in designated locations. The Royal Adelaide Show is a smoke free event.

#### TRAFFIC CONTROL

The RA&HS Traffic Control Policy imposes speed restrictions within the Showground. For the duration of the Royal Adelaide Show the speed limit is 10 kph on the grounds and 8 kph inside buildings.

The use of vehicles inside the Showground is closely managed during the Royal Adelaide Show. Conditions of entry will be provided with the issue of Vehicle Entry Permits.



# **2025 Competitions**

theshow.com.au